



# **Module Descriptions**

for the Bachelor of Science in Information Systems at the University of Münster from winter semester 2019/20

# Contents

Contents	2
Study plan	3
Introduction to Information Systems	4
Programming	7
Mathematics for IS	10
Foundations of Business Administration	13
Data Management	15
Data Structures and Algorithms	18
Operations Research	21
Foundations of Accounting	24
Process Management	28
Software Engineering	31
Data and Probability	34
Operations Management	37
Introduction to Economics for IS	40
Project Management	43
Communication and Collaboration Systems	46
Computer Structures and Operating Systems	49
Data Analysis and Simulation	52
Digital Business	55
Foundations of Marketing	58
IT-Law	61
Project Seminar	64
Specialization Information Systems	67
Specialization Computer Science	70
Specialization Quantitative Methods	73
Specialization Business Administration	75
Approved Internship	78
Bachelor Thesis	80

# Study plan

Year	Semester	Information Systems	Computer Science	Quantitative Methods	Business Ad- ministration	Economics and Law	CP total
1	1	Introduction to IS (3 LCP	Programming (9 CP)	Mathematics (9 CP)	Foundations of Business Administration (9 CP)		30
	2	Data Management (6 CP)	Data Structures and Algorithms (9 LC)	Operations Research (6 CP)	Foundations of Accounting (9 CP)		30
	3	Prozess Management (6 CP)	Software Engineering (6 CP)	Data and Probability (6 CP)	Operations Management (6 CP)	Introduction to Economics (6 CP)	30
2		Project Management (6 CP)	Computer Structures and	Data Analysis			
	4	Communication and Collaboration Systems (6 CP)	Operating Systems (9 CP)	and Simulation (9 CP)			30
	5	Digital Business (6 CP)			Foundations of Marketing (6 CP)	IT-Law (6 CP)	30
3			(3-0.7				
	6		Specialization Modules (9 S, CS, QM, Business or doc		ship)		30

# Introduction to Information Systems

Mod	dule Ti	tle english:		Introduction to Information Systems				
Cou	rse Pro	ogram:		Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: WI 1 State: Compulsory Language of Instruction: German, p				rman, partly E	Inglish		
2	Turn: each winter semester		•	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 1	CP: 3 Workload (h):		<b>):</b> 90
Module Structure:								
	No	Туре	Co	urse		State	Workload (h	n)
3							Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Lec	cture Series on Informa	tion Systems	Compulsory	20 h (1 CH)	40
	2	Lecture	Int	roduction to Informatio	n Systems	Compulsory	10 h (0 CH)	20

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

The module serves as introduction to the scientific discipline Information Systems and forms the basis for all further modules of the bachelor study programme.

#### **Course content:**

Accompanied by a practice-oriented case study, which is motivated by a company visit, a lecture series offers different perspectives on Information Systems and applied methods, as being endorsed by the proponents of the Department for Information Systems. Those insights are deepened by lecture-accompanying tasks. Furthermore, first approaches to scientific work are conveyed. Reflections serve as an early analysis of the students interests and their expectation management towards their studies. Additionally, an outlook towards the study programme's lectures and their linked Information Systems topics rounds off the lecture series. Finally, the students receive group mentoring concerning the contents of the Information Systems study programme by fellow students of higher semesters.

7	и	
-		

Themes	Learning objectives
Foundations and History of Information Systems	The students are able to delimit the discipline Information Systems from business studies and informatics.
Methods of Information Systems	The students acquire the capacity to interdisciplinarily deal with the methods of Information Systems and to link them to the the areas of business studies and informatics.
Data- and Process Management	The students acquire the capacity to orient themselves in the data and process landscape of modern organisations.

	Logistics and Supp Chain Managemen	•		se and describe corporate and to undertake basic			
	Inter- and intra- corporate communications	orporate intra-corporate communication and collaboration, to diagnose					
	Software Engineeri	The students acquire the structured software deve		•			
	Statistics	The students acquire the applying statistical meth some of them in a rudime	ods in Information S				
	Scientific Work	The students acquire the methods, and to criticall					
	Self-Studies	The students acquire the content-related tasks incorganizing their time ma competency by working was acquired.	lividually, improve t nagement, and impr	heir work efficiency by ove their media			
	Teamwork	By collaborating and con group work, the participa group, and to improve th	ints acquire the cap				
	Presentation	The students acquire the themselves, prepared fo					
	Learning outcomes: Academic: The competencies gained in this lecture support students to find orientation at the beginning of their bachelor studies. They gain first knowledge about scientific and practice-related methods of Information Systems.  Soft skills: Driven by its structure, this lecture series expects the student to structure the content of the different and partly heterogeneous topics to pass the module. By means of the obligatory presentations, the application of presentation skills will be practiced early. The group work supports the creation of interaction- and communication competences. The mentoring by						
5	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structu different and partly presentations, the a supports the creation	re, this lecture series expects the heterogeneous topics to pass the oplication of presentation skills	ne module. By mean s will be practiced ea ation competences.	are the content of the is of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by			
6	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structu different and partly presentations, the a supports the creatio students from highe	re, this lecture series expects th heterogeneous topics to pass th application of presentation skills on of interaction- and communic	ne module. By mean s will be practiced ea ation competences. nge of study content	are the content of the is of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by			
	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structudifferent and partly presentations, the asupports the creation students from higher than the supports of possione	re, this lecture series expects the heterogeneous topics to pass the pplication of presentation skills on of interaction- and communications enables the exchange of the excha	ne module. By means will be practiced eation competences. age of study content	are the content of the is of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by			
6 7	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structudifferent and partly presentations, the asupports the creatic students from higher than the supports of possione  Examination: Examination: Examination:	re, this lecture series expects theterogeneous topics to pass the pplication of presentation skills on of interaction- and communical semesters enables the exchange of the electives within the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the	ne module. By means will be practiced exation competences. age of study contentes:  odule	are the content of the s of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by s at eye level.			
6	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structudifferent and partly presentations, the asupports the creatic students from higher than the supports of possione  Examination: Examination: Examination:	re, this lecture series expects the heterogeneous topics to pass the pplication of presentation skills on of interaction- and communical semesters enables the exchange of the electives within the module of the electives within	ne module. By means will be practiced eation competences. age of study content	are the content of the is of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by			
6 7	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structudifferent and partly presentations, the asupports the creatic students from higher students from higher than the students from the students	re, this lecture series expects theterogeneous topics to pass the pplication of presentation skills on of interaction- and communical semesters enables the exchange of the electives within the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the	ne module. By means will be practiced exation competences. age of study contentes:  odule	are the content of the s of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by s at eye level.			
6 7	Information System Soft skills: Driven by its structudifferent and partly presentations, the asupports the creations students from higher students from higher students from higher students.  Description of possion none  Examination: Examination: Examination: Examination: Examination: Study Work:  No Number and Total none	re, this lecture series expects theterogeneous topics to pass the pplication of presentation skills on of interaction- and communical semesters enables the exchange of the electives within the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations for every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the module inations are set to the every part of the	ne module. By means will be practiced exation competences. age of study contentes:  odule	are the content of the s of the obligatory arly. The group work The mentoring by s at eye level.			

<del>- 1</del>							
	2	Mid-term presentation				10 min.	
	3	Final presentation				10 min.	
	4 Project documentation			approx. 25 pages			
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.						
	CP A	ssignment:					
			No 1		1.50	СР	
	Pre	sence	No 2		0.50	o CP	
	Rel	evant Work	No 1		0.00	o CP	
11			No 1		0.2	5 CP	
	C+	dy Work	No 2		0.2	5 CP	
	Stu	uy work	No 3		0.2	5 CP	
			No 4		0.2	5 CP	
	Tot	al			3 CI	)	
12	Weig	ght of the module grade for	the overall grade	:			
13	Mod	l <b>ule Prerequisites:</b> e					
14	Presence: Participation in all parts of the module is highly recommended. In the lecture "Introduction to Information Systems" participants required to attend both presentations and the excursion, as the sucess of studies is based upton the attendance and active participation of of students.  Missing the final presentations is only allowed with good reasons, otherwise the whole module has to be repeated. Missing the excursion with good reasons can be counterbalanced with a thesis on a relevant topic.						
	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:					
15	Use of the module for other course programs none						
16		oonsible Lecturer: Katrin Bergener, Dr. Armin St	ein		Department: Münster Schoo Economics	l of Business and	
17	Misc.:						

# **Programming**

	0 0					
Мо	dule Title english:	Programming				
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: Inf 1	State: Compulsory Language of Instruction: German			erman	
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 1	Workload (h): 270		
	Module Structure:					
			_	1		

	No Type Course		State	Workload (h	)	
3					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Programming	Compulsory	60 h (4 CH)	60
	2	Exercise	Exercises on Programming	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	120

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

There are no prerequisites for this course. The conveyed programming skills are required in several other courses such as e.g. software engineering. Moreover, they are needed in the project seminar and (in many cases) for the bachelor thesis.

#### **Course content:**

This course introduces the main concepts of programming languages and programming techniques. The students not only get a theoretical understanding of the concepts but also gain practical programming skills through the exercises. The course covers object oriented programming in Java as well as declarative programming in (e.g.) Haskell. Moreover, the syntax and operational semantics of these languages is formally described. In detail the following topics are explained: overview of programming languages landscape; Java: objects, classes, methods, attributes, variables, class diagrams, visability, types, statements, expressions, method calls, recursion, arrays, inheritance, late binding, interfaces, graphical user interfaces, frameworks (e.g. Swing), inner classes, exception handling, generics, wrapping of basic values, enumeration types, JUnit, file handling, garbage collection, applets, threads, synchronization, general programming principles, stepwise refinement; declarative language (e.g. Haskell): algebraic data types, pattern matching, type inference, higher-order functions, Currying, lazy evaluation; operational semantics: strict vs. non-strict operations, program translation, intermediate code. The goal is that the students learn the main programming concepts and programming techniques and that they get some programming experience through the accompanying exercises.

Themes	Learning objectives
Concepts of programming languages	To understand the concepts of programming languages and to be able to apply them appropriately in practical software development.
Programming techniques	To understand the programming techniques and to be able to apply them appropriately in practical software development. To be able to transform a

			•	ification of a small   tion. To get some fir	_		_
	prog	antics of gramming uages		ne understanding of eciate formal metho		ming	concepts and to get used
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Students shall master the programming in the small, i.e. the implementation of a specification of a program or module.  Soft skills: In the exercises the students cooperate in small groups of students (e.g. 3). This strengthens their ability to work in a team.						
6	<b>Desc</b> none	•	ble electives v	within the modules	:		
7	Exam	<b>ination:</b> Exami	nations for ev	ery part of the mod	ule		
8	Relev No	vant Work: Number and Ty	/pe; Connecti	on to Course	Duration		Part of final mark in %
	1	Written exam			120 min.		100 %
9	Study No	y Work: Number and Ty Exercises	/pe; Connecti	on to Course			<b>Duration</b> 12 x approx. 5 pages
10	The c	equisites for Cre redit points will bleted.		fter all relevant wor	k and study v	vork l	nave been successfully
	CP As	ssignment:					
	Dros	ence		No 1		2.00 CP	
11				No 2		1.00 CP	
		vant Work		No 1		4.50 CP	
	Study Work			No 1		1.50 CP	
	Tota	<u> </u>				9 CP	
12		ht of the modul (5%)	e grade for th	e overall grade:			
13	Module Prerequisites:						

14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success				
45	Mobility/Acknowledgement:				
15	Use of the module for other course programs none				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Herbert Kuchen		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics		
17	Misc.:				

## Mathematics for IS

Module Title english: Mathematics for IS							
Cou	ırse Pr	ogram:	Bachelor Information S	Systems			
1	Mod	ule No: QM 1	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German			
2	Turn: each winter semester		<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 1 CP: 9		Vorkload (h): 270	
	Mod	ule Structure:					
	No Type		Course	State		Workload (h)	
3						Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture/ Exercise	Mathematics for Econom tutorial)	ists (lecture and	Compulsory	75 h (5 CH)	105
	2	Exercise	Mathematics Adjustment	t course	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
			dule/integration into curricul	<b>um:</b> uantitative study			

particular differential and integral calculus for functions of one variable (which, however, will be briefly repeated in the Adjustment course). The tutorial offers all students the opportunity to work on the lecture-topics in small groups guided by experienced students.

#### **Course content:**

Themes	Learning objectives				
Calculus in one variable	To refresh and adapt school knowledge of functions of one variable, in particular differential and integral calculus. To apply this knowledge to introductory quantitative economical questions.				
Systems of Linear Equations	To understand how to translate linear dependencies between economical variables into systems of linear equations and how to solve them. To find optimal solutions.				
Vectors and Operations with Vectors	To learn how to mathematize economic profiles by means of vectors and how to do and interpret elementary operations with vectors, such as linear combinations and projections.				
Matrices and Operations with Matrices	To use matrices as mathematical models of linear economical mappings between groups of economical variables. To do basic operations such as products of matrices, matrix inverses, determinants and eigenvalues of matrices and to understand how these operations are used in quantitative economics.				

	Seri	es	Series  To characterize economical series by means of implicit and explicit formulas.  To sum up finite and infinite series. To understand the interrelation between power series and functions of one variable. To make use of the geometric series in financial mathematics.						
		Differential Calculus  To understand how functions of several variables are used in quantitative economics. To learn the role of partial/directed/total derivatives as tools describing variational properties of those functions. To use implicit derivatives. To understand the interrelation between curvature of functions and their second-order-derivatives							
		linear mization	differentiable restrictions in	functions. To unde	erstand the trea ange-method).	tme Fina	ally, to investigate the		
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: the student should demonstrate the ability * to do mathematical calculations such as optimizations and solutions of economical equations which are necessary in further economicallyses. * to mathematize economical problems, that is find mathematical structure in the problems  Soft skills: Reading and understanding formal texts (like mathematical formulas in economics), Workin small groups (self study) in order to solve mathematical problems, Presentation Skills (when visiting the tutorial)				ary in further economical atical structure in those economics), Working in				
6	Description of possible electives within the modules: none								
7	Exam	nination: Final	Module Exam						
	Relevant Work:								
8	No		Type; Connecti				Part of final mark in %		
	1	Electronic ex	am (LPLUS)	90 min.			100 %		
	Stud	y Work:							
	No Number and Type; Connection								
٥	No	Number and	Type; Connecti	on to Course		С	Duration		
9	1	Number and Exercises	Type; Connecti	on to Course		i	Duration  n total a maximum of 45 bages		
9	Prere	Exercises equisites for C	redit Points:		rk and study wo	i	n total a maximum of 45		
	Prere	Exercises equisites for Corredit points w	redit Points:		rk and study wo	i	n total a maximum of 45 pages		
	Prere The comp	Exercises equisites for Coredit points woleted.	redit Points:		·	i	n total a maximum of 45 pages nave been successfully		
10	Prere Comp	Exercises  equisites for Corredit points work to be detected.  ssignment:	redit Points:	ifter all relevant wo	2	i F Ork h	n total a maximum of 45 pages have been successfully  CP		

	Study Work	No 1		2.00 CP			
	Total			9 CP			
12	Weight of the module grade for the 9/180 (5%)	ne overall grade:					
13	Module Prerequisites: none						
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success						
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:						
15	Use of the module for other course programs none						
16	Responsible Lecturer: Dr. Ingolf Terveer, Prof. Dr. Heike	<b>Trautmann</b>	<b>Depart</b> Münste Econor	er School of Business and			
17	Misc.: It is strongly recommended to word other during the whole course. An participants per (parallel) group is needed. For successful work in the necessary. Therefore, the self-studies are accordingly to the separated from each other.	application to the tutor s limited. For lecture and e tutorial, a thorough re	rial is ned I refresh capitula	cessary, as the number of ment course, no application is tion of lecture contents is strictly			

## Foundations of Business Administration

Module Title english:		Foundations of Business Administration				
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: BWL 1	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German			
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 1	<b>CP:</b> 9	Workload (h): 270	

#### **Module Structure:**

No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h	)
				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
1	Lecture	Introduction to Business Administration	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	30
2	Lecture	Finance	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	45
3	Lecture	Investment	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	45
4	Exercise	Tutorial	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	30

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

The course serves as a natural starting point for every student of economic sciences by identifying and analysing the structure of modern enterprises. Therefore, transmission of basic knowledge and methods for analytic decision-making are the course's main objectives. In the following semesters, students will mainly analyze isolated parts of economic enterprises. Therefore, it is vital to provide a broader perspective on economic theory. Knowledge gained in the fields of investment and finance is meant to support everyday decision-making.

#### Course content:

The module provides students with an overview of essential economic questions and methods and introduces the diverse functional units a firm is composed of. A profound analysis of investment and finance decisions – including the utilization of associated mathematical tools – serves as a basis for further observations: students are expected to reason by using elementary economic concepts, autonomously develop solution approaches, classify tasks into a broader context and solve these especially in the area of investment and finance. The course is divided into three different parts that pursue the following learning objectives:

#### **Learning outcomes:**

#### **Academic:**

The students are able to argue using basic business concepts, develop their own solutions, classify tasks into a broader context and solve them independently. In this context, they get basic ethical skills used in the economic sense. In addition, they are able to classify and evaluate financing options in business context. Investment projects can be assessed in terms of their advantageousness depending on their type of financing. In addition to the knowledge of the necessary concepts, students can apply them independently for qualitative as well as quantitative analysis. The knowledge gained from the more in-depth discussed area "Investment and Corporate Finance" can be used in practical decision-making.

13

4

5

3

6	Description of possible electives within the modules: none						
7	Exam	nination: Final Module Exam					
8	Relev No	levant Work:  o Number and Type; Connection to Course D		D	Duration		Part of final mark in %
	1	Final written exam		12	20 min.		100 %
9	Study Work: none						
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.						
	CP As	ssignment:					
			No 1			1.00	CP
	Proc	sence	No 2		1.00 CP		
11	Presence		No 3		1.00 CP		
	-		No 4			1.00 CP	
	Rele	evant Work	No 1	5.00 CP		CP	
	Tota	l			9 CP		
12		tht of the module grade for tho (5%)	ne overall grade	:			
13	<b>Mod</b> inone	ule Prerequisites:					
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success						
	Mobi	ility/Acknowledgement:					
15	Use of the module for other course programs			Econo	achelor Business Administration, Bachelor conomics, Bachelor Mathematics, Bachelor hysics, Master Business Chemistry		
16		onsible Lecturer: Dr. Andreas Pfingsten			Department: Münster School of Business and Economics		ool of Business and
17	Misc	.:					

# Data Management

Dacheley Information Customs				
Course Program: Bachelor Information Systems	Bachelor Information Systems			
1 Module No: WI 2 State: Compulsory Language of Instruction: German	nan			
Turn: each summer semester  Duration: 1 semester  Semester: 2  CP: 6  Wor	Vorkload (h): 180			

#### **Module Structure:**

	No
3	
,	
	1

No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h	)
				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
1	Lecture	Data Management	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
2	Exercise	Tutorial Data Management	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

A suitable conceptual design, data-processing design, and implementation of databases are critical success factors for the implementation of application systems. On the one hand, the module Datenmanagement builds on preliminary conceptual aspects of the module Einführung in die Wirtschaftsinformatik, where the data view of the architecture of integrated information systems becomes the focus of consideration. On the other hand, the module Datenmanagement forms the necessary basis for many other modules, in particular with regard to data modeling. The students will learn comprehensive methodological knowledge about conceptual design, dataprocessing design, and implementation of the data view.

#### **Course content:**

The students learn to methodologically design and implement the data view of information systems. In doing so, the three levels of conceptual design, data-processing design, and implementation are investigated successively. The conceptual design is based on the modeling of data using the language constructs of the entity-relationship model (entity types, relationship types, reinterpreted relationship types, cardinalities in the min-max notation, specializations/generalizations, hierarchies/heterarchies, modeling of Data Warehouse systems). At the data-processing design level, the relational data model is investigated (mathematical relations, first to fifth normal forms). At the implementation level, the focus is on the use of Structured Query Language (SQL) (Data Description Language, Data Manipulation Language, Data Control Language, and Query Language); NoSQL aspects are outlined. The relationships between the three levels are worked out. Transaction concepts (ACID) and locking mechanisms (two-phase locking protocol) to ensure data consistency in multi-user environments are covered. Some indepth aspects in the field of database management systems (e.g., Data Warehousing) are taught (possibly through scientific or practical guest lectures). Applied teaching methods are lectures, exercises, and case studies using the database management system MySQL or a similar relational database system. As part of the exercises, the students will give short presentations of their results.

Themes	Learning objectives
--------	---------------------

	Con	ceptual design	To model business requ		arding the data of informatior dels.		
	Data	a-processing design		To transform the conceptual design into relational data models; to apply normal forms of database design.			
	Implementation  To implement the conceptual and the data-processing design using a relational database; to use the Structured Query Language for addressing business requirements						
	Transactional aspects and locking mechanisms  To use common functionalities of relational database management systems (RDBMS), especially transactional aspects and locking mechanisms						
5	Acad The sinformana of mana of mana of mana of mana	mation systems on the l agement systems. Furth ulti-user database mana <b>skills:</b>	basis of a traditional met ermore, the students det agement systems. en problem solving in sr	thodological a velop a basic	processing components of approach of common databas understanding of the function well as presentation		
6	Description of possible electives within the modules: none						
7	Exan	nination: Final Module I	Exam				
8	Rele <sup>1</sup>	vant Work: Number and Type; Con	nection to Course	Duration	Part of final mark in %		
	1	Final Written Exam		120 min.	100 %		
9	Stud	y Work: none					
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points:  The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.						
	СРА	ssignment:					
			No 1		1.00 CP		
	Dros	CANCA	No 2		1.00 CP		
11	Pres	sence	No 2		1.00 CP		
11		evant Work	No 2 No 1		4.00 CP		

13	Module Prerequisites:		
14	Presence: Presence during the lectures and active participation in the accompanying group work is highly recommended to warrant learning success		
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:		
15	Use of the module for other course programs	none	
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Dr. h.c. Dr. h.c. Jörg Becker		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics
17	Misc.:		

# Data Structures and Algorithms

Module Title english:		Data Structures and Algorithms			
Course Program:		Bachelor Information Systems			
1	Module No: Inf 2	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German		
2	Turn: each summer semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 2	<b>CP:</b> 9	Workload (h): 270
	Madula Structura				

#### **Module Structure:**

	No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (	(h)
3					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Data Structures and Algorithms	Compulsory	60 h (4 CH)	90
	2	Exercise	Exercises on Data Structures and Algorithms	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	90

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

The knowledge acquired in this lecture is a prerequisite for the modules "Software Engineering," "Computer Structures and Operating Systems", "Computer Science in depth", "Project Seminar", and the Bachelor thesis. The module presupposes basic programming and mathematical skills as conveyed in the modules "Programming" and "Mathematics for Economists".

#### **Course content:**

Data structures specify the elementary layout variants of data in (main and secondary) memory of computers. Their key aspects concern creation, usage, and maintenance of the respective structure. Furthermore, they are central to the design of various algorithms, which form the foundation of various applications in computer science. In this lecture, a representative selection of data structures (such as lists, trees, heaps, graphs, stacks, queues, hash structures) as well as fundamental algorithms (such as searching and sorting, routing in graphs, tree algorithms, string matching) are presented. Essential aspects are, on the one hand, the development of analysis and evaluation techniques of algorithms and, on the other, the shaping of the ability to discriminate between "efficiency" and "inefficiency." The latter paves the way towards so-called NP-complete problems and their approximate treatment. Besides the lecture, exercises are offered. Students are aware of fundamental algorithms to make best use of data structures. They are able to apply them competently, in particular with respect to efficiency. Furthermore, they are able to develop new algorithms and to determine their complexity.

Themes	Learning objectives
Representative selection of data structures	<ul> <li>Explain layout of and differences between discussed data structures.</li> <li>Construct and apply suitable data structures for given scenarios.</li> </ul>

4

			• Evaluate different in view of memory requialgorithms).		es for given scenarios (e.g., nning time of relevant	
	Fun	damental algorithms	<ul> <li>Apply and progr</li> </ul>	Apply and program algorithms.		
	Analysis and evaluation of algorithms		<ul> <li>Explain the notion</li> <li>Analyze and evaluation</li> <li>complexity).</li> </ul>		s (e.g., in terms of their	
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Evaluation, selection, and application of suitable data structures and algorithms for given scenarios. Soft skills: Independent and team work to discuss and solve algorithmic problems. Presentation of devised solutions in small groups.					
6	<b>Desc</b>	•	tives within the modules	:		
7	Exan	nination: Examinations	for every part of the mod	ule		
8	Rele	vant Work: Number and Type; Cor Written exam	nnection to Course	<b>Duration</b> 120 min.	Part of final mark in %	
9	Stud No	y Work: Number and Type; Cor	nnection to Course	<u>'</u>	Duration	
	1	1 Course Assignments			max. of 60 pages	
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.					
	CP A	ssignment:				
	Pres	sence	No 1	2.0	оо СР	
11			No 2		oo CP	
		evant Work	No 1		50 CP	
	Tota	dy Work al	No 1		1.50 CP 9 CP	
12		ght of the module grade o (5%)	for the overall grade:	1		

13	Module Prerequisites: none		
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success		
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:		
15	Use of the module for other course programs	none	
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Gottfried Vossen		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics
17	Misc.:		

# **Operations Research**

Мо	dule Ti	tle english:		Operations Research					
Course Program:				Bachelor Information Systems					
1	Mod	u <b>le No:</b> QM 2		State: Compulsory	Language (	of Inst	ruction:	German	
2	Turn:	: each summ ester	er	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester:	2	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload	<b>(h):</b> 180
	Mod	ule Structure	<b>:</b>						
	No	Туре	Cours	se .		State	e	Workload (h	)
3								Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Oper	ations Research		Com	pulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
	2	Exercise	Tutor	ial Operations Research		Com	pulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
	Purp The d busin partin	course OR bri ness adminis	ings to stration tive pe	integration into curriculon the students mathemati . Hence OR can be appli rspective. Prerequisite is or IS".	cal optimizated on the call option of the call of the	every i	nodule 1	that has at le	ast a
	Purp The d busin parti mode Cour	ose of the me course OR briness adminis ally quantita uls "Mathem se content:	ings to stration tive per atics fo	the students mathemati . Hence OR can be appli rspective. Prerequisite is or IS".	cal optimizated on the call option of the call of the	every i	nodule 1	that has at le	ast a
4	Purp The c busin parti mode Court	ose of the me course OR briness adminis ally quantita uls "Mathem se content:	Lear Define trans	the students mathemati . Hence OR can be appli rspective. Prerequisite is	cal optimizated in nearly of a thorough station probes based of the state of the st	every i knowl lems. els. Fu	nodule to edge of Student rther, th	that has at le topics covere s are able to ey can disting	ast a d in the
4	Purp The c busin parti modi Court  Thei	ose of the mecourse OR briness administration with the mecount of	Lear Define trans between to st	the students mathemati . Hence OR can be appli rspective. Prerequisite is or IS".  ning objectives  ning an classifying optim sform real problems to a veen easy and hard prob	cal optimizated in nearly of a thorough mization problems based odels.	lems. els. Fu on run	Student rther, th time cor	s are able to ey can disting nplexity with	ast a d in the guish respect
4	Purp The c busin parti mode Court  Then Intro Opti  Grap Tree Line	ose of the mecourse OR briness administration with the mester of the mes	Lear Define trans between to stee Stude have been continued and the stee continued and the	the students mathemati . Hence OR can be appli rspective. Prerequisite is or IS".  ning objectives  ning an classifying optim sform real problems to a reen easy and hard prob andardized machine mo ents are able to transfer	cal optimizated in nearly of a thorough of a	lems. els. Fu om pra oblems oroble ming a isic ap	Student rther, the time constant of the results of the results of the reproaches	s are able to ey can disting areas of apples its linear mode mathematical es like the sin	guish respect ication.
4	Purp The c busin parti mode Court  Ther Intro Opti  Grap Tree Line Prog	ose of the mecourse OR briness administration with the mecount of	Lear Define trans between to stand base Studen have been stand studen St	the students mathemati . Hence OR can be appli rspective. Prerequisite is or IS".  ning objectives  ning an classifying optim sform real problems to a veen easy and hard prob andardized machine mo ents are able to transfer ed models and can trans ents are able to describe detailed insight into lin ckground. They are able	nization prob bstract mode lems based odels. r problems fro fer graph pro e and solve pear program to deduce ba fic (integer) f	lems. els. Fu om pra blems oroble ming a sic ap ormul	Student rther, the time correctice are to new ms using and the reproache ations are problems.	s are able to ey can disting areas of apple glinear mode mathematical is like the sin nd solution sides. Besides	guish respect ication.

Learning outcomes:   Academic:   The students are able to transpose problems of business administration into mathematical models of Operations Research. They solve those problems and identify optimal decisions. Doing this, they have insight into extensions as well as limitations of the applied algorithms. Soft skills:   Reading and understanding formal texts (like mathematical formulas in economics), Working in small groups (self study) in order to solve mathematical problems, Presentation Skills (when visiting the tutorial)   Bescription of possible electives within the modules:							
No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration   Part of final mark in %	5	Academic: The students are able to transpose problems of business administration into mathematical models of Operations Research. They solve those problems and identify optimal decisions. Doing this, they have insight into extensions as well as limitations of the applied algorithms.  Soft skills: Reading and understanding formal texts (like mathematical formulas in economics), Working in small groups (self study) in order to solve mathematical problems, Presentation Skills (when					
Relevant Work:   No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration   Part of final mark in %   1   Written exam   90 min.   100 %	6		•	s within the modules	<b>:</b> :		
No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration   Part of final mark in %   1   Written exam   90 min.   100 %	7	Exan	nination: Examinations for o	every part of the mod	Iule		
No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration   Part of final mark in %   1   Written exam   90 min.   100 %		Rele	vant Work•				
Study Work:   No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration				tion to Course	Duration	Part of final mark in %	
No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration	8						
No   Number and Type; Connection to Course   Duration						<u>'</u>	
The module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)	0		Ī	tion to Course		Duration	
The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.  CP Assignment:  Presence  No 1  No 2  1.00 CP  Relevant Work  No 1  3.00 CP  Study Work  No 1  1.00 CP  Total  CP  Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)  Module Prerequisites: none  Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement:  Module Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success		1	Homework			ca 30 pages	
Presence	10	com	pleted.	after all relevant wo	rk and study work	have been successfully	
Presence No 2 1.00 CP Relevant Work No 1 3.00 CP Study Work No 1 1.00 CP Total 6 CP  Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)  Module Prerequisites: none  Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement:  Mobility/Acknowledgement:							
No 2   1.00 CP		Pres	sence	No 1 1.00		CP	
Relevant Work  Study Work  Total  Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)  Module Prerequisites: none  Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement:  Mobility/Acknowledgement:	11			No 2 1.00		o CP	
Total  Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)  Module Prerequisites: none  Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement: 15  Mobility/Acknowledgement:		Rele	evant Work	No 1 3.00		о СР	
Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)  Module Prerequisites: none  Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement:		Stu	dy Work	No 1	1.00	o CP	
12   6/180 (3,33%)		Total			6 C	P	
Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement:	12	_	•	the overall grade:			
Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success  Mobility/Acknowledgement:  15	13		•				
15	14			led to warrant learnii	ng success		
	45	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:				
	15	Use	of the module for other cou	urse programs no	ne		

16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Heike Trautmann	<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics
17	Misc.:	

# Foundations of Accounting

Module Title english:		Foundations of Accounting				
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: BWL 2	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German			
2	Turn: each summer semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 2	<b>CP:</b> 9	Workload (h): 270	

#### **Module Structure:**

	No	Туре	Course	State	Workload	(h)
					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
3	1	Lecture	Accounting and Annual Financial Statements	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
	2	Lecture	Foundations of Accounting	Compulsory	45 h (3 CH)	75
	3	Exercise	Tutorial on Foundations of Corporate Accounting	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	30

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

Accounting and Annual Financial Statement: As businesses constantly execute financial transactions including sales, purchase, payments etc. students will learn to book those transactions in the course of the account systems. The accumulation of all transactions is recorded in the annual financial statements. Those provide an overview of the financial condition of an enterprise. All information regarding the business is presented in a structured manner. To filter the required internal and external accounting information from the report, managers and investors must be capable of reading and interpreting financial statements. Students will therefore learn to read annual financial statements and understand them in detail. The first part of the course comprises the fundamentals of financial accounting as part of the organisational bookkeeping and annual reporting. The course will continue with the system of accounting transactions and annual statements. Within the scope of double-entry bookkeeping students will learn to execute accounting transactions on their own. In the fourth part students will organise transactions in standard forms of accounting on their own. The course closes with a comprehensive view as a basis for closing accounts. Foundations of Accounting: Managers and investors require internal and external accounting information for business and investment decisions. This course will enable students to learn about the roles, procedures and shortcomings of the mathematical models in use. In the first half of the semester students gain knowledge on costing systems and cost information for managers' decision-making and control. Thus, students learn on how to gain quantitative information, which is in other classes frequently taken for granted. During the second half of the semester, students gain knowledge about financial accounting principles within Germany which forms the basis for other courses focusing on special accounting issues. Furthermore, it enables students to assess differences between German GAAP and international accounting principles in advanced courses.

**Course content:** 

Accounting and Annual Financial Statement: The aim of this course is that students will gain the ability to understand accounting and financial accounting statements. By the end of the course students will be capable of independently booking transactions in the course of the accounting system. Beyond that they will be able to read and interpret annual financial statements. Foundations of Accounting: The aim of this course is that students will be able to understand the principles of both management and financial accounting systems. By the end of the course, it is expected that the students understand and are able to apply management accounting systems in different settings. In addition, students will gain an understanding in developing and analysing annual financial statements under German GAAP.

Themes	Learning objectives
Financial accounting as an element of organisational bookkeeping	To learn about the systematisation of organisational bookkeeping
Fundamentals of financial accounting	To study the organisation, legal bases and components of financial accounting
System of accounting and financial statements	To evaluate the financial and profit situation of a business as well as the system of doubleentry-bookkeeping and financial statements
Booking of complex business transactions	To book capital assets, personnel expenditures, inventory, fuel, raw and auxiliary materials as well as legal titles. To learn about the structure of standard forms of accounts and standard forms of accounts in industry enterprises.
Standard forms of accounts to organise the booking system	To execute a closing account
Purpose of accounting systems	To learn about the objectives of accounting systems and differences between essential terms.
Management accounting systems	To comprehend the scope of internal accounting systems depending on allocated costs and time
Cost-type accounting	To read and have a basic understanding of cost types focusing on mathematical methods and calculatory costs.
Cost-centre accounting	To assess the appropriateness in allocating costs to different costcentres applying the cost distribution sheet.
Cost-object accounting	To learn about a variety of methods to conduct cost-object accounting. To explain techniques which provide information concerning the company's success.
Selected cost accounting systems	To use additional cost accounting systems with a special focus on providing information for decision making.
Basic principles in financial accounting	To appreciate the intention and legal fundamentals of the financial statement considering addressees and legal principles emerging from the literature.
Balance sheet	To evaluate the elements of the balance sheet including both fixed and current assets and equity and debt.

	Profit and loss statement Financial statement analysis	To study the types of profit and loss statements in use. To gain knowledge about the disposition of the net income.  To perform financial statement analysis in order to assess the financial situation (profitability and financial risk) of a company applying the understanding gained before		
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Accounting and Annual Financial Statement: During the 90 minutes written examination students have to accomplish various bookings in standard forms of accounts. Finally all of those are merged in the closing account. In the written examination, students are supposed to demonstrate their abilities  Understand the fundamentals of financial accounting  Book specific transactions in standard forms of accounts  Read and interpret annual financial statements  Select and identify relevant information from the statement Foundations of Corporate Accounting: The aim of this course is that students will be able to understand the principles of both management and financial accounting systems. By the end of the course, it is expected that the students understand and are able to apply management accounting systems in different settings. In addition, students will gain an understanding in developing and analysing annual financial statements under German GAAP. In the written examination, students are supposed to demonstrate their abilities  to solve problems effectively within a limited period of time,  to transfer and integrate knowledge, methods and theory from lectures and workshops,  to present their solutions in a coherent and sophisticated manner,			
6	Description of possible electives within the modules:			

**7 Examination:** Examinations for every part of the module

# Relevant Work: No Number and Type; Connection to Course Duration Part of final mark in % Written exam on Accounting and Annual Statements (No. 1) Written exam on Foundations of Accounting 120 min. 67.67 %

#### **9** Study Work: none

11

# Prerequisites for Credit Points: 10 The credit points will be granted

The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.

CP Assignment:		
Dragongo	No 1	1.00 CP
Presence	No 2	1.50 CP

		No 3		1.00 CP	
	Relevant Work	No 1		2.00 CP	
	Retevant work	No 2		3.50 CP	
	Total			9 CP	
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 9/180 (5%)				
13	Module Prerequisites:				
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success				
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:				
15	Use of the module for other course programs		Bachelor Business Administration, Bachelor Economics, Bachelor Mathematics, Bachelor Physics, Master Business Chemistry		
16	Responsible Lecturer: Professor Dr. Peter Kajüter		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics		
17	Misc.:				

# **Process Management**

Module Title english:		Process Management			
Course Program:		Bachelor Information Systems			
1	Module No: WI 3	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German		
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 3	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h): 180

#### **Module Structure:**

	No	Туре	Course	State	Workload	(h)
3					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Process Management and Application Systems	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
	2	Exercise	Tutorials on Process Management and Application Systems	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

Enterprises and public administrations make use of different classes of application systems to help people with their work tasks. The module process management builds on the basic skills learned in the modules Data Management, Software Engineering and Business Administration. With respect to methods, die data view is enhanced by the organizational, functional and process view. Especially, essential methods for modelling, analysis and design of business processes are taught. With respect to content, depicting and carrying out various business tasks in different classes of application systems are shown, analysed and designed. Teaching methods include lectures, exercises, lab exercises using different ERP systems and short presentations by the students.

#### **Course content:**

An application system is a system of software components to manage certain tasks in a business environment. The lecture Process Management provides basic knowledge for the design and the use of application systems in enterprises and enterprise networks. Initially, foundations of information modeling (e.g., functional, organizational, and process view) are intensified. Structure and function of selected application systems (especially ERP systems) are treated in depth and practiced in different systems. Moreover, management tasks concerning the selection, introduction and usage of application systems are covered. In this, inter-company application scenarios and their peculiarities are discussed. Guest lectures from the practice round out the lecture program. In tutorials, the course content is repeated and applied in a problem-oriented

Themes	Learning objectives
	Classifying application systems to describe and explain their potential for the enterprise.

way.

	Fron	n concept to application	Deepen knowledge of organizational, proces problems.	_	•	
		damentals of ERP ems	Understanding the str integrated business p systems.			
Manangement and operations with application systems  Analyzing the potential of application organizational point of view as well obstacles in enterprises.						
	Distributed application systems  Recognizing potential challenges and explain peculiarities distributed application systems. Applying them to develop innovative network-based business models.			em to develop		
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Upon completion of the course, students can describe basic properties and functions of different classes of business application systems (e.g., ERP, MMS, PLM, CRM, SRM, SCM) and their integration. Students deepen their understanding of different information modeling methods and implement them to purposefully solve real-world problems. They can describe different (standard) business processes in companies and their integration. Furthermore they can identify and use strategies and tools to analyze and present the business potential of enterprise systems. Students will identify organizational challenges and obstacles related to enterprise systems, as well as analyze and resolve them. They recognize the potential benefits and characteristics of distributed application systems and use them to develop innovative network-based business models.  Soft skills: Students learn and deepen the problem-solving capabilities in small groups and strenghten their teamwork as well as communication and cooperation abilities. Moreover, presentation skills are strenghtened during the presentation of their results. Through self-study the content of the course					
6	<b>Desc</b> none	ription of possible electiv	ves within the modules	:		
7	Exam	ination: Final Module Ex	am			
	Relev	vant Work:		ı	Í	
8	No	Number and Type; Conn	ection to Course	Duration	Pa	rt of final mark in %
	1	Final written exam^		120 min.	10	o %
9	Stud	y Work: none				
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.					
	CP As	ssignment:				
11			No 1		1.00 CP	

					_
	Presence	No 2			1.00 CP
	Relevant Work	No 1			4.00 CP
	Total	6 CP			
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)				
13	Module Prerequisites: none				
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success				
4.5	Mobility/Acknowledgement:				
15	Use of the module for other course programs none				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Dr. h.c. Dr. h.c. Jörg Becker  Department: School of Business and Economics				
17	Misc.:				

# Software Engineering

Module Title english:		Software Engineering			
Course Program:		Bachelor Information Systems			
1	Module No: Inf 3	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German		
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 3	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h): 180
	Module Structure				

## Module Structure:

	No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h	)
3					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Software Engineering	Compulsory	45 h (3 CH)	30
	2	Exercise	Tutorial Software Engineering	Compulsory	15 h (1 CH)	90

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

Software Engineering conveys the skills to develop large software systems. It assumes that the students have passed the course on Programming and that they have hence obtained the required programming experience. Software Engineering skills will be required in e.g. different practical courses as well as for the bachelor thesis.

#### **Course content:**

The aim of this course is that students shall be enabled to develop large software systems in teams. The corresponding management concepts and technical skills will be conveyed. The course covers the main tasks of the software engineering life cycle, namely planning, requirements definition and analysis, design, implementation, and testing. Particular emphasis will be placed on UML modelling, middleware, and design patterns. Moreover, process models (such as UP, Scrum and XP) for software engineering will be presented.

Themes	Learning objectives
Planning	To learn the basic concepts of planning a software project such as e.g. cost prediction and scheduling.
Requirements definition and analysis	To specify the requirements of a software system and develop a corresponding UML model.
Design	To decompose the overall functionality of a software system into a system of interacting components and relationships between them. Know the most important design patterns and be able to apply them to solve design problems.
Implementation	To implement a software design using a programming language.
Testing	To guarantee the quality of the developed software.

	Process models To structure the software development process appropriately.						
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Students shall be enabled to develop large software systems systematically. Soft skills: The students solve the exercises in teams of (e.g.) 5 students. This strengthens their ability to work together and develop software in teams.						
6	<b>Desc</b>	•	electives within the module	S:			
7	Exan	nination: Examina	tions for every part of the mo	dule			
8	Relevant Work:  No Number and Type; Connection to Course Duration Part of final mark in %  1 Written exam 120 min. 100 %						
9	Study Work: No Number and Type; Connection to Course Duration Exercises 6 x approx. 5 pages						
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.						
	CP Assignment:						
	Presence		No 1	1.50	СР		
11			No 2	0.50			
	Relevant Work		No 1	3.00			
	Stud	dy Work 	No 1	1.00 6 CF			
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)						
13	Module Prerequisites:						
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success						
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:						
15	Use of the module for other course programs none						

16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Herbert Kuchen	<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics				
17	Misc.:					

# Data and Probability

Mod	dule Title english:	Data and Probability				
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: QM 3	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German			
2	<b>Turn:</b> each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 3	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h): 180	

#### **Module Structure:**

	No	Туре	Workload (h)			
}				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)	
	1	Lecture	Data and Probability	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
	2	Exercise	Tutorial for Data and Probability	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60

#### **Module Profile:**

3

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

In IT supported business, juge amount of data emerges which is to be exploited in order to improve processes etc. Th module first discusses "data" and, subsequently, deals with som purely data driven techniques. Gerneralising statements inevitably requires a probability model. To this end, the module introduces the mathematical basics of probability theory in IS-studies. Probability models are fundamental in economical practice – in science as well as in business. Especially, "Data Analytics and Simulation", but also specialization courses like "Stochastics in Finance", make intensive use of probability calculus. As a prerequisite, knowledge of the contents of "Mathematics for IS" should be thorough.

#### **Course content:**

Themes	Learning objectives			
Descriptive Statis-tics: Data, Scales	To get acquainted with data sources, the statistical meaning of numbers and data representations.			
Probabilities, random variables	To learn about the assessment of uncertainty and to master the language of probability theory. To investigate probabilities by means of distributional measures based on distribution function and expectation			
Conditioning, Independence	To understand how probabilities are to be reassessed if (real or hypothetical) information is available To deal with events and random quantities that are mutually uninformative.			
Limit theorems	To grasp the meaning of the (strong) law of large numbers resp. the Glivenko-Cantelli theorem			
Interdependencies Statistical Software tools	To get insight to probability models for multivariate data, i.e. data with several attributes. To understand how the dependence between attributes can be quantified theoretically and empirically. To be			

			<u> </u>				
	familiar with (at least) one statistical package (such as "R"). To use this package in solving statistical problems that arise in applications.						
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: The student should demonstrate the capability to handle moderate probability models describing economical problems. Furthermore, the the student should understand the interrelation between theoretical models and empirical data – e.g., by means of limit theorems.  Soft skills: Reading and understanding formal texts using probability-language. Working in small groups (self study) in order to solve mathematical problems.						
6	<b>Desc</b>	ription of possible e	electives	within the modu	ıles:		
7	Exan	nination: Final Modu	ule Exam				
8	Rele	vant Work: Number and Type;	Connect	ion to Course	Duration		Part of final mark in %
	1 Final written exam				90 min.		100 %
9	Stud	y Work: none					
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points:  The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.						
	CP Assignment:						
	Presence			No 1		1.00	СР
11				No 2		1.00 CP	
	Relevant Work		No 1 4.		4.00	4.00 CP	
	Total				6 CP		
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)						
13	Module Prerequisites: none						
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success						
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:						
15	Use of the module for other course programs none						

16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Heike Trautmann	<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics			
17	Misc.:				

# **Operations Management**

Mod	dule Title english:	Operations Management				
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: BWL 4	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German			
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	ster Semester: 3 CP: 6 Workload (I		Workload (h): 180	

## **Module Structure:**

3	
	3

No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h)	
				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
1	Lecture	Operations Management	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
2	Exercise	Tutorial Operations Management	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60

## **Module Profile:**

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

This module gives an introduction into the field of operations management. Selected business cases motivate the themes by demonstrating the potential that can be realized with good operations management. Furthermore, the basic methods of operations management and their practical application are taught. The exercise supports the practice and deepening of the lecture content by applying it to concrete problems. Operations management deals with the management of processes in the production and service sector, and is located in the functional unit operations. For managing the assigned processes it is necessary to continually coordinate with other functional areas. For instance, it is important for inventory management to know the upcoming sales promotions planned by marketing. Regarding other courses, students should have successfully passed the first and the second semester, especially the lectures "Mathematics for Economists" and "Statistics I". Furthermore, this module is a foundation for the module "Logistics Management".

# Course content:

4

The core objective of this module is to teach the most important qualitative and quantitative methods under the below themes.

Themes	Learning objectives
Forecasting and Demand Planning	To Describe and compare various types of quantitative and qualitative models. To Determine which forecasting model produces the best forecast for given data. Controlling charts to monitor a forecast.
Location Planning	To Learn different approaches for location decisions.
Process Design	To design, model and improve processes by using different approaches.
Quality Management	To understand the importance of quality management and get to know different approaches for it. To be able to apply control charts in the context

			of quality ma tolerance lin		heck whethe	er a pro	ocess fulfills desired	
		ntory agement					res of inventory control, r and when to order.	
		luction ning	manufacturi	aterials requiremen	ing, aggregat	e plan	lanning like ning, master production ncepts and criterions for	
		eduling rations	To comprehend the objectives and methods of scheduling operations e.g. to allocate workloads to specific work centers and to determine the sequence in which operations have to be performed.					
5	Acad The s meth and a Soft: By pr durin discu unde stude	ods of Operation ods of Operation of Operation of Stills: reparing and revised their self-studies on forum the retand formal to the other of the operation of the operation of the operation of Operatio	ns Managem themes. riewing the leady, students in at is guided breakts (like mathouse software)	ent, to apply that kr cture contents and mprove their team v y the chair. Furtherr	tasks given in vork skill. Thi nore, this con and to solve t mathematic	a new  n the e is is su urse in e quan	about the concepts and context, and to integrate exercise in workgroups apported by a Learnweb acreases their ability to titative tasks. Also, culations.	
0	none							
7	Exam	<b>ination:</b> Final <i>I</i>	Module Exam					
8	Relev No	vant Work: Number and Ty	/pe; Connecti	on to Course	on to Course Duration		Part of final mark in %	
	1	Final written ex	kam		90 min.		100 %	
9	Stud	y Work: none						
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.							
	CP As	ssignment:						
	Proc	sence		No 1		1.00	СР	
11				No 2		1.00	CP	
	Rele	vant Work		No 1		4.00	СР	
	Tota	t				6 CP		

12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)				
13	Module Prerequisites: Students should have successfully passed the first and the second semester, especially the lectures "Mathematics for Economists".				
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success				
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:				
15	Use of the module for other course programs  Bachelor Business Administration, Bachelor Economics				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. DrIng. Bernd Hellingrath  Department: School of Business and Economics				
17	Misc.:				

# Introduction to Economics for IS

Mod	dule Title english:	Introduction to Economics for IS				
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: So 1	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German			
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 3	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h): 180	
	Module Structure:			_		

3
---

No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h	)
				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
1	Lecture	Economics for IS: lecture	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
2	Exercise	Economics for IS: tutorial	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60

## **Module Profile:**

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

With increasing significance, success in business on more complex, especially digital, markets relies on a deeper understanding of the basic conditions of functioning markets and their normative foundations in a modern democratic society. Therefore, this course introduces economics as a key strand of the social sciences, leading to a fundamental understanding not only of the economy but of social phenomena in general. The students develop a critical understanding of the basic concepts underpinning the science of economics in its microeconomic and macroeconomic branches. They also acquire the competency to apply the fundamental concepts and ethical challenges of a market-based economy in democracy to issues of strategic management. The microeconomic unit deals with individual choice under scarcity and with the design of incentives through institutions, including markets for digital commodities where peculiarities on the supply or demand side may play a major role. The macroeconomic unit addresses basic macroeconomic policy issues.

#### **Course content:**

4

The course explains basic concepts of economics, including micro economics, macro economics, economic policy, and both their methododical and ethical foundations.

Themes	Learning objectives
Fundamentals of Economics	Ability to apply fundamental principles of economic reasoning (e.g., scarcity, opportunity cost, thinking at the margin) to decisions in business
Normative foundations of markets	Understanding the normative prerequisites of making business in democracy and knowing how to apply them to issues of strategic management
Scarcity and individual choice, markets and competition	Understanding of the conditions of functioning markets, ability to apply conceptual knowledge to decisions in business, especially in the digital economy

	The larger economy Understanding and applying basic macroeconomic concepts							
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: By the end of the course, the students are able to apply fundamental economic concepts to issues they will encounter in business.  Soft skills: By the end of the course, the students have acquired a deeper understanding of the ethical foundations of markets, and they are enabled to apply the concepts of individual and corporate responsibilities in practice.							
6	Description of possible electives within the modules: none							
7	Exam	ination: Final Module Exa	m					
8	Relevant Work: No Number and Type; Connection to Course Duration Part of final mark in 9							
	1	Final Written Exam		90	min.	100 %		
9	Study Work: none							
10	The c	equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted bleted.	I after all relevant	work ar	nd study work h	nave been successfully		
	CP A	CP Assignment:						
11	Presence Relevant Work		No 1 No 2		1.00	_		
11			No 1		4.00			
	Tota		-		6 CP			
12	_	tht of the module grade for (3,33%)	the overall grade	<b>::</b>				
13	<b>Mod</b> inone	ule Prerequisites:						
14	Prese	ence: ence is strongly recommend	ded to warrant lea	ırning sı	ıccess			
	Mobi	lity/Acknowledgement:						
15	Use	of the module for other co	urse programs	none				
16		onsible Lecturer: essor Dr. Ulrich van Suntum			<b>Department:</b> School of Bu	siness and Economics		

# Misc.:

17

Regular work on the course topics is strongly recommended as they are closely related towards one another.

# **Project Management**

Mod	Module Title english: Project Management								
Cou	rse Pr	ogram:	Bachelor Information S	Bachelor Information Systems					
1 Module No: WI 4			State: Compulsory	State: Compulsory Language of Instruction: English					
2	Turn: each summer semester		<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 4	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h): 180			
	Mod	ule Structure:							
	No	Туре	Course		State	Workload	(h)		
3						Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)		
	1	Lecture/ Exercise	Project Management		Compulsory	60 h (4 CH)	120		

#### **Module Profile:**

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

Fundamental knowledge of project management is an essential part of conducting (IT) projects. The content, methods and software tools learned in this course are essential for further courses in the Information Systems study program, especially for the project seminar. Moreover, general knowledge of managing projects might be helpful for students during the planning and work on their Bachelor and Master theses. The teaching methods applied in this course include lectures, software tutorials and student assignments. Within the assignments, students need to form groups and apply the gained knowledge to solve tasks that have references to real-world project management scenarios.

#### **Course content:**

The Project Management course is focused on the dissemination of fundamental knowledge of management of (IT) projects. The course provides an overview of the entire project life cycle, including such stages as initiating, planning, executing, monitoring and controlling, as well as closing a project. Furthermore, main project management processes are studied within the course. Project management methods and tools are introduced in the lectures and are afterwards applied for solving problems and completing tasks within software tutorials and student assignments. Finally, the course includes guest lectures, held by industry representatives, where the connection of the lecture content to the projects in practice is established.

Themes	Learning objectives
Introduction to (IT) Project Management	To understand the main concepts in (IT) project management and the differences between projects and routines.
Project Life Cycle Management	To understand the project life cycle and internal and external factors influencing projects.
Management of the Project "Magic Triangle": Scope, Schedule, and Cost	To understand how to manage each of the dimensions of the project "Magic Triangle", namely scope, schedule, and cost, as

**/**1

	well as to know the main underlying processes and to be able to apply the relevant methods and tools.
Project Quality Management	To understand how to manage quality in projects, as well as to know the main underlying processes and to be able to apply the relevant methods and tools.
Project Resource Management	To understand how to manage a project team and all project resources, as well as to know the main underlying processes an to be able to apply the relevant methods and tools.
Project Communications Management	To understand how to manage communication(s) in projects, as well as to know the main underlying processes and to be able to apply the relevant methods and tools.
Project Risk Management	To understand how to manage risks in projects, as well as to know the main underlying processes and to be able to apply the relevant methods and tools.
Specialized Topics in (IT) Project Management	To deepen knowledge of particular topics in (IT) project management, such as knowledge management and document management in projects, agile methods for (IT) project management, multi-project management, project closing and semanagement.
Tutorials on Project Management Software	To gain hands-on experience with project management software (such as Microsoft Project and SAP Project System).

## **Learning outcomes:**

#### Academic:

Students understand the main concepts in (IT) project management, as well as gain knowledge of some specialized topics in this field. They understand how to manage (IT) projects and know the main processes in project management. They are able to apply methods and tools to solve tasks that have references to real-world project management scenarios, as well as are able to use project management software.

#### Soft skills:

- Through assignments, students apply and improve their capabilities in group work, problem-solving, academic writing, presentation and discussion. They also have an opportunity to improve their English language skills, as both oral and written assignments need to be submitted in English. They gain experience in working with project management software (such as Microsoft Project and SAP Project System). The course contents need to be further explored by the students through self-study, thus improving their capabilities to work independently. Finally, within the workshop on self-management, the students are introduced to the techniques for time management and task management, which they can then discuss and apply in their future studies and work.
- 6 Description of possible electives within the modules:
- **7 Examination:** Examinations for every part of the module

# Relevant Work: No Number and Type; Connection to Course Duration Part of final mark in % Final written exam 120 min. 80 %

	2	Group work essay (group of	approx. 5	400	o words	10 %
		students)				
	3 Short group presentation (group of approx. 5 20 min. students)				10 %	
9	Stud	y Work: none				
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.					
	CP Assignment:					
	Pre	sence	No 1		2.00	СР
11			No 1		3.00	CP
	Rele	evant Work	No 2		0.50	CP
			No 3	No 3 o.		CP
	Tota	al			6 CP	
12		ght of the module grade for the o (3,33%)	he overall grade:			
13	Ther	ule Prerequisites: e are no prerequisites, howe eficial in order to understand PS).				
14		ence: ence is strongly recommende	ed to warrant lear	rning su	ccess	
	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:				
15	Use	of the module for other cour	se programs	none		
16		oonsible Lecturer: Michael Räckers		Department: School of Business and Economics		
17	Misc	·.:				

# Communication and Collaboration Systems

Mod	dule Ti	itle english:		Communication and Collaboration Systems					
				,					
Cou	ırse Pr	ogram:		Bachelor Information S	Systems				
1 Module No: WI 5				State: Compulsory	Language of Ins	<b>truction:</b> Eng	lish		
2	Turn: each summer semester			<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 4	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h): 180		
	Mod	Module Structure:							
	No	Туре	Course	e		State	Workload	(h)	
3							Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)	
	1	Lecture	Comm	unication and Collabora	tion Systems	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	75	
	2	Exercise	Applic	ation of Communication	and	Compulsory	30 h (2	45	

#### **Module Profile:**

## Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

**Collaboration Systems** 

The increasing ubiquity of collaborative, social networking, and mobile computing technologies is playing a key role in transforming work practices. Such technological affordances have influenced the communicative and collaborative practices that offer new opportunities but also challenges to contemporary organisational and inter-organisational systems. Yet our understanding of these changes and the implications for management remain poorly developed. Hence, this course attempts to offer rich theoretical and practical insights into the various dimensions of the relationship between communication and collaboration processes and technological advances in various organisational and inter-organisational contexts. In so doing, it will draw on bodies of social and organisation theory to develop in-depth understanding of communication and collaboration practices that are at the heart of organisational and societal transformations in the Digital Age.

## **Course content:**

Particular emphasis will be placed on the role of technologies in processes of communication, knowledge creation/sharing, and learning; processes of organizational and societal transformations and the related challenges; ICT and new modes of organising and teamwork; and, the emergence of new, distributed modes of organising work and collaborative production. Importantly, a key rationale of this course is to provide students with a mature and actionable understanding of this emerging landscape, with a view to shaping various collaborative arrangements and handling the related communication challenges.

Themes	Learning objectives
management, computer supported collaborative work, ICT and new modes of	Developing in-depth conceptual and practical understanding of the relationship between communicative and collaborative practices and novel technological advances; and various

CH)

		aborating, virtual teamwork angements.	and relational		ed organisati cations.	onal a	nd managerial	
5	Acad Under their of IT- mand to illi- and i Soft Dem the r	Learning outcomes:  Academic: Understand key concepts related to the role of technology, knowledge and organisations and their inter-relationships. Demonstrate a sophisticated appreciation of the complexity of processes of IT-enabled processes of communication and collaboration and the challenges associated with managing them. Draw on wider social debates (e.g. concerning meaning, power and knowledge) to illuminate issues related to communication and collaboration in contemporary organisational and inter-organisational systems.  Soft skills:  Demonstrate the practical applicability of a range of theoretical perspectives to understanding the relationship between IT and collaboration and communication processes. Develop communication and critical thinking skills.						
6		Description of possible electives within the modules: none						
7	Exan	nination: Examinations for e	very part of the	e mod	ule			
	Rele <sup>®</sup>	vant Work: Number and Type; Connect	ion to Course		Duration		Part of final mark in %	
	1	Written exam			60 min.		60 %	
8	2	Collaboration exercises (grastudents)	ion exercises (groups of 4 - 5		4 x approx. 2 pages		15 %	
	3	Presentation (groups of 4-5	students)		ca. 25 min.		10 %	
	4	Written assignments (group	o)		4 x ca. 3 pa	ges	15 %	
9	Stud	y Work: none						
10	The o	equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted a pleted.	after all relevar	nt wor	k and study v	work h	ave been successfully	
	CP A	ssignment:						
	_		No 1			1.00	CP	
	Pres	sence	No 2			1.00	CP	
11			No 1			2.50	CP	
**	D . 1	sucent Worls	No 2			0.50	СР	
	Rele	evant Work	No 3			0.50	СР	
			No 4			0.50	СР	
	Tota	Total 6 CP						

12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grad 6/180 (3,33%)	e:			
13	Module Prerequisites:				
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success				
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:				
15	Use of the module for other course programs none				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Stefan Klein, Dr. Simeon Vidolov		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics		
17	Misc.: The lecturer announces during the first lecture the exercises	ne registra	tion process for the participation in the		

# Computer Structures and Operating Systems

Мо	dule Ti	itle english:		Computer Structures and Operating Systems				
Cou	rse Pr	ogram:		Bachelor Information S	ı Systems			
1	Mod	<b>ule No:</b> Inf 4	ŀ	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: English			
2	Turn: each summer semester		ner	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 4	<b>CP:</b> 9	Workload (h	<b>):</b> 270
	Mod	ule Structur	e:					
	No	Туре	Cours	e		State	Workload	(h)
3							Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Comp	iter Structures and Operating Systems		Compulsor	y 60 h (4 CH)	120
	2	Exercise	Tutori	al on Computer Structure	es and Operating	Compulsor	y 30 h (2	60

#### **Module Profile:**

#### Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

**Systems** 

This course presents the foundations of computer architecture and organization as well as the fundamentals of operating systems. It covers the basic composition and functionality of a computer, starts from individual components and derives larger units from them. An important aspect is the understanding of mathematical foundations underlying computer circuits, which is why the course takes students from Boolean functions to adders, multiplexers, PLAs, and storage. The result is the basic von Neumann model of a sequential machine, which is treated from a modern perspective. Based on this understanding of computer hardware, the course then deals with the fundamentals of operating systems. Operating systems provide elementary functionality which interacts with specific hardware and provides abstract services for applications that do not need to know details about specific hardware. Typical functionality and services include resource and memory managesoftware enment, process management and processor scheduling, I/O, as well as protection and security mechanisms, all of which are addressed in class. Thus, this course forms the basis for understanding hardware and software interactions in larger systems.

# **Course content:**

The primary purpose of the course is to develop a solid background of computer structures and operating systems. Students learn to translate problems into Boolean functions, to design and optimize functional units for sample problems, to discuss the fundamental von Neumann concept, in particular with respect to performance. They are able to discuss architectures, concepts, and components of operating systems and to apply typical management tasks and data structures in sample scenarios.

Themes	Learning objectives
	To describe and make good use of the most fundamental computer model that is still valid today, seen from a modern perspective of achieving performance

CH)

	Ass	embler programming	programming	To explain and write simple procedures in this field of programming as used in high-performance as well as embedded applications				
		lean functions, multiplexers, ers, PLAs, PALs	To apply the basics of switching theory and discuss its connections to modern computer building blocks					
		erating system architecture, cesses, threads	OSs; to expla	To discuss major architectures and components of modern OSs; to explain and contrast processes and threads and their roles for OSs and applications				
		eduling, I/O, virtual memory, systems	To explain OS techniques	data structures	, algorit	hms, and management		
	Con	currency, mutual exclusion	concurrency a	ogramming chall and to apply app ese challenges				
Security  To discuss the notion of IT security and to ap mechanisms provided by the operating systel secure IT systems								
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Solid understanding of computer organization and the interaction of hardware and operating software. Soft skills: Independent and interactive work with a simulation tool, individually as well as in groups.  Description of possible electives within the modules: none							
6	Inde Desc	ription of possible electives w			ally as w	vell as in groups.		
6 7	Desc none	ription of possible electives w	ithin the modu	les:	ally as w	vell as in groups.		
	Desc none Exan	cription of possible electives w	ery part of the m	les:	ally as w	Part of final mark in %		
	Desc none Exan	ription of possible electives we electives we electives we mination: Examinations for every want Work:	ery part of the m	les: odule	ally as w	<u> </u>		
7	Desc none Exan Rele No	ription of possible electives we en ination: Examinations for every vant Work:  Number and Type; Connection	ery part of the m	les: odule  Duration		Part of final mark in %		
7	Exan Rele No 1 2	ription of possible electives we en ination: Examinations for every vant Work:  Number and Type; Connection Written exam	ery part of the m	Duration 120 min. 10 x approx. 5		Part of final mark in %		
8	Exam Rele No 1 2 Stud	ription of possible electives we en ination: Examinations for every vant Work:  Number and Type; Connection  Written exam  10 Course Assignments	ery part of the modu	Duration  120 min.  10 x approx. 5 each	pages	Part of final mark in % 70 % 30 %		
8 9	Exam Rele No 1 2 Stud Prere The complete	ription of possible electives we enination: Examinations for every vant Work:  Number and Type; Connection  Written exam  10 Course Assignments  Ly Work: none  equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted affirm.	ery part of the modu	Duration  120 min.  10 x approx. 5 each	pages	Part of final mark in % 70 % 30 %		
7 8 9 10	Exam Rele No 1 2 Stud Prere The c com	ription of possible electives we enination: Examinations for every vant Work:  Number and Type; Connection  Written exam  10 Course Assignments  y Work: none  equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted affined pleted.  ssignment:	ery part of the modu	Duration  120 min.  10 x approx. 5 each	pages	Part of final mark in % 70 % 30 %  ve been successfully		
8 9	Exam Rele No 1 2 Stud Prere The c com	ription of possible electives we enination: Examinations for every vant Work:  Number and Type; Connection  Written exam  10 Course Assignments  y Work: none  equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted affined pleted.  ssignment:	ry part of the modunt of the moduler	Duration  120 min.  10 x approx. 5 each	pages vork ha	Part of final mark in % 70 % 30 %  ve been successfully		

	Relevant Work	No 2			2.00 CP	
	Total				9 CP	
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 9/180 (5%)					
13	Module Prerequisites: none					
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success					
15	Mobility/Acknowledgement:					
-5	Use of the module for other course programs none					
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Gottfried Vossen			<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics		
17	Misc.:					

# Data Analysis and Simulation

I——			11					
Module Title english: Data Analysis and Simulation								
Cou	rse Pr	ogram:	Bachelor Information S	Information Systems				
1	Mod	ule No: QM 4	State: Compulsory	Language of Ins	truction: Ger	man		
2	Turn: each summer semester		<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 4 CP: 9		Workload (h): 270		
	Mod	ule Structure:						
	No	Туре	Course		State	Workload	(h)	
						Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)	
3	1	Lecture	Data and Probability		Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60	
	2	Exercise	Tutorial for Data and Pro	obability	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60	
	3	Lecture/ Exercise	Simulation	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60		

# **Module Profile:**

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

This module is based on the introductory module "Data and Probability". It covers the fundamentals of statistical data analysis as well as the use of simulation methods in order to investigate business processes. To this end, software tools for statistical analysis and simulation are investigated during the courses. The techniques covered are basic in forthcoming modules focusing on empirical data. In particular, specialization courses in Quantitative Methods often employ tools and methods for statistical testing or simulation.

## **Course content:**

4

	Themes	Learning objectives		
	Model selection and pertaining techniques	To grasp the role of conditional distribution in the context of data analysis. Subsequently, to get acquainted with the standard techniques of model selection: parameter estimation (method of moments, maximum likelihood) and testing statistical hypotheses.		
	Sampling distributions	To learn how the distribution of condensed data (test statistics) can be computed from the parent distribution – at least in some simple cases. To find approximate solutions provided by the central limit theorem.		
lysis, explanation categorical regression		To get familiar with the standard problems of inductive data (metric and categorical regression resp. classification) and the classical procedures. To regard I/O-problems in the general context of conditioning.		
	Statistical Software tools	To gain more experience with (at least) one statistical package (such as "R"). To use this package in solving statistical problems that arise in		

		applications. To know about problems that can be solved by simulation.  To find out how methods of mathematics and simulation can complement each other in (interconnected) service systems. To generate germanely distributed random numbers for various applications by computer.						
	Simulation tools To use software tools (such as "Arena") to model interconnected service systems and execute simulations.							
5	Acad The S mode Soft: Read study	Learning outcomes: Academic: The Students know/can apply fundamental statistical methods in IS. He/she is capable of modeling queuing systems in mathematical terms.  Soft skills: Reading and understanding formal texts using probability-language. Working in small groups (self study) in order to solve mathematical problems, Presentation Skills (when visiting the tutorial). Knowledge of common Software-Tools in Statistics and Simulation						
6	<b>Desc</b> none		le electives	within the modules	:			
7	Exam	nination: Final M	odule Exam					
8	Relevant Work: No Number and Type; Connecti			Duration		Part of final mark in %		
	1	Simulation)	um (Bata / iii	llysis and 120 min.		100 %		
9	Stud	y Work: none						
10	The c	equisites for Crec redit points will oleted.		ıfter all relevant woı	rk and study	work h	nave been successfully	
	CP Assignment:							
				No 1 1.00		СР		
11	Pres	sence		No 2		1.00	CP	
				No 3		1.00	_	
	Relevant Work Total		No 1		6.00 CP 9 CP			
12	<b>Weight of the module grade for the overall grade:</b> 9/180 (5%)							
13	Module Prerequisites:							
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success							

15	Mobility/Acknowledgement:					
	Use of the module for other course programs	none				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Heike Trautmann		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics			
17	Misc.: It is strongly recommended to work on the course-topics continuously as they build upon each other during the courses. An application to the tutorial is necessary, as the number of participants per (parallel) group is limited. For lecture and refreshment course, no application is needed. For successful work in the tutorial, a thorough recapitulation of lecture contents is mandatory.					

# **Digital Business**

	Digital Business									
Mod	dule Ti	tle english:	:	Digital Business						
Cou	rse Pr	ogram:		Bachelor Information Systems						
1	1 Module No: WI 6			<b>State:</b> Compulsory	Language of In	struction: Eng	glish			
2	Turn:	: each winte ester	er	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 5	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h	<b>):</b> 180		
	Mod	ule Structu	re:							
	No	Туре	Course			State	Workload	(h)		
3							Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)		
	1	Lecture	Digital	Business		Compulsor	30 h (2 CH)	45		
	2	Exercise	_	Business: Course Assig tations & Discussion	nments,	Compulsor	30 h (2 CH)	75		
	fact, doing business digitally has become an integral part of everyday life for public and private organisations, both large and small, across the globe. The course introduces business modelling and business model innovation. It reflects business transformation, including disruptive innovation, illustrated by current examples. As such the course combines an entrepreneurial (firm) perspective and a market perspective, by examining constellations of actors in a market environment. Given the increasing exposure of businesses to security threats, the course will provide a brief introduction into theoretical and practical security, security strategy and privacy.									
4	Themes			Learning objectives						
	Digital Business and the Information Society			To learn about current debates on the social, economic and political role of digital innovation. To be able to critically assess the impact of digital innovations and underlying mechanisms.						
	Business modelling and business model patterns			<del>-</del>						
	Business transformation			To comprehend the customer buying cycle and the notion of CRM. To assess the role of Prosuming and service configuration.						
	Security and privacy			To comprehend basic mechanisms of encryption and privacy protection and how they can be used for electronic communication.						
5	Learning outcomes:									

Upon completion of the course, students will be able to a) characterize the building blocks and pattern of business models, b) identify and critically examine mechanisms of disruptive innovation, c) assess the impact of digital innovation from the perspective of different stakeholders, d) understand and contribute to current debates about privacy, personalization, net and search neutrality, social cost and benefits of digital innovation.

## **Soft skills:**

The student should demonstrate the ability

- to productively work in groups and
- to coordinate with peers.
- 6 Description of possible electives within the modules:
- **7 Examination:** Final Module Exam

# Relevant Work:

			1	1
	No	Number and Type; Connection to Course	Duration	Part of final mark in %
<b>\$</b>	1	Group assignments during the course: a) written assignment (25%), b) short presentation (briefing) and written summary (25%)	a) approx. 5 pgs, b) approx. 15 min., 5 pgs	50 %
	2	Written exam	60 min.	50 %

# Study Work:

8

9

11

No	Number and Type; Connection to Course	Duration
1	Certificate on Security (takes 30 min.)	30 min.

# Prerequisites for Credit Points:

The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.

# **CP Assignment:**

Dracanca	No 1	1.00 CP	
Presence	No 2	1.00 CP	
Relevant Work	No 1	2.00 CP	
Relevant work	No 2	1.50 CP	
Study Work	No 1	0.50 CP	
Total		6 CP	

Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)

Module Prerequisites:

Working Knowledge of English

14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success					
	Mobility/Acknowledgement:					
15	Use of the module for other course programs	none				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Stefan Klein		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics			
	Misc.:  This course is intended to be a seminar rather than a lecture course and, as such, the primary responsibility for learning will rest with the students. The philosophy behind the course is that the combination of reading, thinking, writing, presenting, discussing, and listening is highly effective.					

responsibility for learning will rest with the students. The philosophy behind the course is that the combination of reading, thinking, writing, presenting, discussing, and listening is highly effective for learning. Participation in well-prepared and thoughtful discussions is a powerful way of gaining an appreciation for the critical issues relating to the development and impact of electronic business and more generally an Internet Economy and Society. Consequently, the main class activity will be discussion. Students are expected to come to class having read the assigned reading materials, be prepared to discuss the major issues presented in the readings and to debate their (management) implications. The quality of students learning experience will depend on the extent of their motivation, initiative, preparation for class, and participation during class. The instructor's role will be to support the learning experience by providing a course structure, course materials, mini-lectures, facilitating the discussions, and providing feedback on the student's work.

# Foundations of Marketing

Mod	dule Title english:	Foundations of Marketing			
Cou	rse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems			
1	Module No: BWL 8	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German		
2	Turn: each winter semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 5 CP: 6 We		Workload (h): 180
	Module Structure:				

	No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h	)
}					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Foundations of Marketing	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60
	2	Exercise	Tutorial on Foundations of Marketing	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	60

# **Module Profile:**

3

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

This course is an introductory lecture into marketing. It thus forms the basis for further marketing courses.

# **Course content:**

This course provides a basic introduction to aspects of strategic and operational marketing as well as the specific objectives and instruments of marketing.

Themes	Learning objectives			
Marketing and Decision-Making	To comprehend the complex relationship of marketing and strategic, institutional decision making.			
Marketing Strategies	To learn to understand marketing as a complex process of strategic decision making steps in a competitive economic system.			
Strategic Decision Problems	To understand, differentiate, and analyze distinctive components of decision making in marketing practice.			
Brand Management	To understand basic branding strategies. To describe basic options of branding architecture options (focus is on brand transfer).			
Product Development	To describe basic steps when developing new products based on customers' needs.			
Pricing	To know factors and methods that influence pricing. To compute optimal prices for specific market conditions.			
Distribution	To describe basic steps when implementing new distribution strategies.			
Communication	To describe basic elements when creating communication strategies. To understand factors that influence the effectiveness of advertising campaigns.			

5	Learning outcomes: Academic: After completing the course, students have a sound basic knowledge of marketing. Based on the knowledge students acquired throughout the course, the students are able to classify and structure marketing challenges and make recommendations for management decisions. The students know various methods and instruments to solve marketing-relevant problems. Furthermore, the students have knowledge of latest developments in strategic and operative marketing.  Soft skills: The students have an overview of relevant problem areas in marketing (extending knowledge). In addition, students can apply the knowledge they have acquired in developing marketing strategies and develop situation-specific problem solutions (instrumental competence). In addition, students learn to exchange information and problems and develop joint approaches to solutions (communicative skills).						
6	<b>Desc</b>	ription of possible electives	within the modules				
7	Exan	nination: Final Module Exam					
8	Rele <sup>1</sup>	vant Work: Number and Type; Connect	ion to Course	Duration		Part of final mark in %	
	1 Final written exam			90 min.		100 %	
9	Stud	y Work: none					
10	The o	equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted a pleted.	after all relevant wo	rk and study	work h	nave been successfully	
	CP Assignment:						
	Pro	Sence	No 1		1.00 CP		
11		Sence	No 2		1.00 CP		
		evant Work	No 1		4.00 CP		
	Tota	il 			6 CP		
12		tht of the module grade for to (3,33%)	he overall grade:				
13	<b>Mod</b> none	ule Prerequisites:					
14		ence: ndance is strongly recommer	ded to warrant lear	ning success			
15	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:					

	Use of the module for other course programs	Bachelor Business Administration, Bachelor Economics, Bachelor Mathematics, Master Physics		
16	Responsible Lecturer: Professor Dr. Thorsten Wiesel		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics	
17	Misc.:			

# IT-Law

Module Title english:				IT-Law						
Cou	Course Program:			Bachelor Information S	ystems					
1	Module No: So 2			State: Compulsory	Language of Inst	t <b>ruction:</b> Ger	man			
2	<b>Turn</b> seme	: each winter ester		<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 5	<b>CP:</b> 6	Workload (h)	<b>):</b> 180		
	Mod	ule Structure	:							
	No	Туре		Course		State	Workload	(h)		
3							Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)		
	1	Lecture/ Exercise		IT-Law		Compulsory	60 h (4 CH)	120		
	fields of business informatics. Previous knowledge from other modules is not required.  Course content:  Themes  Learning objectives									
	Dist law	ance selling		wledge of legal peculiarities of contracts concluded on the Internet, duty to rm b2b, b2C						
4	IT co	ontract law	and a the co pecul	knowledge and contents of contracts concerning IT transactions, classification and application of conventional contract types of the German Civil Code, e.g. the contract of sale, service contract and the lease contract by reference to the peculiarities of the IT law, main features of defects liability in software law, content control and the design of typical IT contracts						
	Data law	a protection	illust Prote perso Teles Act w involv	Ins and constitutional background of data privacy law, overview and tration of rationales of data privacy law on the basis of the Federal Data ection Act (BDSG) with emphasis on data handling in privacy, rights of the ons concerned, data privacy law within the framework of the German services Act (GTA), features and peculiarities of the German Teleservices with regard to general data protection law and the rights of the persons lved, duties of an internal commissioner for data protection and freedom formation						
	Сор	yright law	autho	raintance with the structure of copyright law, the author and the orised user, copyright in employment, peculiarities of computer rammes						

	Trademark law, differentiation between name, business denomination and trademark, especially domain law domain law						
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: At the end of the module, the students have gained a sound overview over the German and the European law system and the capability to recognise IT-specific legal problems, and are therefore in a position to address these towards the respective decision-maker in their future professional field or in project consulting. The students should be able to solve simple legal cases on their own or to take appropriate measures in order to counteract and to eliminate the previously identified legal problems.  Soft skills:  Perseverance in the familiarisation with an entirely new subject field and the ability to apply abstract norms to real-life scenarios; teamwork (within the scope of joint case-solving); knowledge of legal norms and the structure of the German and European law systems.						
6	Description of possible electives within the modules:						
7	Exam	<b>ination:</b> Fina	al Module Exam				
8	No		l Type; Connecti	on to Course	Duration		Part of final mark in %
	1	Final writter	exam		120 min.		100 %
9	Study	y Work: none					
10	The c	•	<b>Credit Points:</b> will be granted a	fter all relevant wor	k and study	work h	ave been successfully
	CP As	ssignment:					
11	Pres	ence		No 1		2.00	СР
	Rele	vant Work		No 1		4.00	CP
	Tota	l				6 CP	
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 6/180 (3,33%)						
13	Module Prerequisites: none						
14	Presence: Presence is strongly recommended to warrant learning success						
15	Mobility/Acknowledgement:						

	Use of the module for other course programs	none			
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Ulrich Luckhaus	<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics			
17	Misc.:				

# **Project Seminar**

Mod	dule Ti	tle english:	Project Seminar	Project Seminar					
Cou	Course Program: Bachelor Information Systems								
1	Mod	ule No: PS	State: Compulsory	Language of Instruction: German					
2	Turn: each semester  Duration: 1 semester  Semester: 5 0		6 <b>CP:</b> 1	2 <b>Workload (h):</b> 360					
	Mod	ule Structure	:		-	·			
	No	Туре	Course		State	Workload (h)			
3						Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)		
	1	Seminar	Project Work		Compulsor	60 h (4 CH)	120		

#### **Module Profile:**

2

3

Seminar

Seminar

## Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

Presentation

**Project Management** 

The material and methods learned in the previous courses shall be applied in a practice-oriented project to solve a realistic, complex problem. The project is often performed in collaboration with a partner from industry. The experience gained in the project seminar will be helpful for the bachelor thesis.

Compulsory 30 h (2 CH)

Compulsory 30 h (2 CH)

60

#### **Course content:**

The material and methods learned in previous courses are applied in a practice-oriented project. In particular teamwork, project planning and management, development of a business concept, design of a corresponding software architecture, implementation, and testing will be trained. Moreover, the intermediate and final results of the project will be presented using state-of-the-art tools. The participants also have to read relevant literature and describe required concepts in papers. The students are supported in all these activities by tutors. Depending on the subject, ethical aspects are taken into account.

4

Themes	Learning objectives
Writing scientific papers	Read and understand scientific literature. Describe the read material well-structured, understandably, and precisely in own words in a paper.
Presentation	Present the material described in the paper orally using state-of-the-art tools (such as e.g. Powerpoint) in a well-structured, understandable, and precise way.
Project work	Solve a realistic task in a project team.
Project management	Manage a project taking into account limited time and resources. Divide a complex task into activities and assign them to team members. Coordinate the activities in the project.

5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Solution of a complex practice-oriented problem. Soft skills: (among others) ability to work in a team, ability to communicate and cooperate, leadership skills, media competence, time management, take ethical aspects into account						
6	<b>Desc</b>	ription of possible electives	within the mo	dules:			
7	Exan	nination: Final Module Exam					
	Rele	vant Work:					
8	No	Number and Type; Connect	ion to Course	Duratio	1	Part of final mark in %	
	1	Papers and corresponding presentations; project work		30 page present	s + 90 min. per ation	100 %	
9	Stud	y Work: none					
10	The o	equisites for Credit Points: credit points will be granted a pleted.	after all releva	nt work a	nd study work h	ave been successfully	
	СР А	ssignment:					
			No 1		2.00 (	CP .	
11	Pres	sence	No 2		1.00 (	<u>P</u>	
			No 3		1.00 (	_	
		evant Work	No 1		8.00 (	CP	
	Tota	al 			12 CP		
12		tht of the module grade for the 80 (6.67%)	he overall grad	de:			
13	<b>Mod</b> none	ule Prerequisites:					
14		ence: ence is strongly recommende	ed to warrant l	earning s	uccess		
4-	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:					
15	Use	of the module for other cour	se programs	none			
16		onsible Lecturer: Dr. Herbert Kuchen			<b>Department:</b> School of Busin	ness and Economics	

# Misc.:

17

Each semester a set of project seminars with different tasks is offered. They will be presented at the end of the previous semester. After that, the available places will be assigned to the interested students.

# Specialization Information Systems

<u> </u>	ppecialization information systems								
Мо	dule Title english:	Specialization Information Systems							
Cou	ırse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems							
1	Module No: VM WI	State: Elective	Language of Instruction: German						
2	Turn: each semester	<b>Duration:</b> 2 semesters	Semester: 5 or 6 CP: 9 Workload (h): 270						
	Module Structure:								

No	Туре	Course	State	Workload (h)	
				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
1	Lecture	Lecture Information Systems	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	45
2	Seminar	Seminar Information Systems	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	120
3	Seminar	Presentation skills	Compulsory	15 h (1 CH)	30

#### **Module Profile:**

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

This specialization deepens the student's knowledge from various other courses, especially those from the first two semesters.

#### **Course content:**

The module allows students to deepen their knowledge from previous lecture. Therefore, they have to attend one specialization lecture as well as one seminar. Both courses can be held in an integrated manner. Next to these aspects students will learn to deal with scientific writing and scientific literature. The search and appraisal of relevant literature of a field is one cornerstone of this module. Moreover, the results of the students have to be presented. Thus, this module should also focus on the corresponding presentation skills.

4

5

3

Themes	Learning objectives
Lectures on E-Government, Service Science, Business Process Management, Business Process Modeling, IT Consulting.	Students will learn about and apply the concepts and methods of the area of the lecture.
Scientific Work	The students acquire the capacity to work with scientific texts and methods, and to critically discuss and reflect on them.
Presentation	The students acquire the capacity to reproduce content they created themselves, prepared for a specific audience.

# Learning outcomes:

#### Academic:

Students deepen their knowledge of selected areas (see above) and the courses of the first study

	<b>Soft</b> Stud	year. Moreover, the knowledge has to be applied in the seminar thesis.  Soft skills:  Students will achieve soft skills in the areas of presentation, communication, and creation of scientific output.						
6	<b>Desc</b>	ription of possible electives	within the mod	ules:				
7	Exan	<b>nination:</b> Examinations for e	very part of the	module	;			
	Rele	vant Work:						
	No	Number and Type; Connect	ion to Course	Dura	tion		Part of final mark in %	
8	1	Creation, presentation, and seminar thesis	defense of		ages + 1h entation		66.7 %	
	2	Exam: Lecture information s	systems	60 m	in.		33.3 %	
9	Stud	y Work: none						
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.							
	CP Assignment:							
	-		No 1			1.00 CP		
	Pres	sence	No 2			1.00 CP		
11			No 3			0.50 CP		
	Rele	evant Work	No 1			4.50 CP		
			No 2			2.00 CP 9 CP		
	100					9 (1		
12		ght of the module grade for the o (5%)	he overall grade	<b>:</b>				
13	Module Prerequisites:							
14		ence: ndance in the lecture is stron	gly recommend	ed to w	arrant lear	ning sud	ccess.	
	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:						
15	Use	of the module for other cour	se programs	none				
16		onsible Lecturer: Dr. Dr. h.c. Dr. h.c. Jörg Beck	er		<b>Departme</b> School of		ss and Economics	

17 Misc.:

# Specialization Computer Science

Мо	dule Title english:	Specialization Compu	outer Science				
Cou	ırse Program:	Bachelor Information Systems					
1	Module No: VM Inf	State: Elective	Language of Instruction: German				
2	Turn: each semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 5 or 6 CP: 9 Workload (h): 270				
	Module Structure:						

	No	Туре	Course	State	Workload	(h)
					Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
3	1	Lecture	Special lecture "Computer Science" such as e.g. "Computer Networks", "Distributed Systems", "Mainframe Computing" or "IT Security"	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	45
	2	Seminar	Seminar on Computer Science	Compulsory	30 h (2 CH)	120
	3	Seminar	Presentation skills	Compulsory	15 h (1 CH)	30

#### **Module Profile:**

## Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

The knowledge and skills in a selected area of computer science are deepened. The students can select from a set of offered subjects. It is assumed that the participants know the concepts taught in the mandatory modules on computer science and that they are able to apply then corresponding methods. It is possible to continue deepening the selected topic when writing the bachelor thesis.

## **Course content:**

This module enables the students to deepen their knowledge in a selected area of computer science. Possible areas are e.g. "Computer Networks", "Distributed Systems", "Mainframe Computing" and "IT Security". In addition to the new material, the students learn in the seminar how to write a scientific paper on a specific topic based on a previous study of the relevant literature. Moreover, they learn how to present this topic orally in a well-structured and understandable way using state-of-the-art tools (such as e.g. Powerpoint). The required soft skills w.r.t. to presentation technique are conveyed in a private discussion with a tutor.

4

Themes	Learning objectives
(e.g.) Computer Networks, Distributed Systems, Mainframe Computing, IT Security	Knowing and being able to apply the concepts and methods of the selected subject.
Writing scientific papers	Reading and understanding scientific literature. Summarize the read material in a well-structured, understandable, and precise way in a scientific paper.

	Pres	sentation	understandable	-	aper in a well-structured, sing state-of-the-art werpoint)	
5	Learning outcomes: Academic: Knowing and being able to apply the concepts of the selected topic. Soft skills: Soft skills: (among others) media competence, time management, rhetoric, presentation skills					
6	<b>Desc</b>	cription of possible electives w	vithin the modules	5:		
7	Exan	nination: Examinations for eve	ery part of the mod	lule		
	Rele No	vant Work: Number and Type; Connection	on to Course	Duration	Part of final mark in %	
8	1	Written exam		60 min.	33.3 %	
	2	Scientific paper + presentation	on	20 pages + 1h	66.7 %	
9	Stud	l <b>y Work:</b> none				
	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.  CP Assignment:					
10	com	pleted.	ter all relevant wo	rk and study work h	nave been successfully	
10	com	ssignment:	ter all relevant wo	rk and study work h	•	
10	CP A	ssignment:		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	СР	
11	CP A	ssignment:	No 1	1.00	CP CP	
	CP A	ssignment:	No 1 No 2	1.00	CP CP	
	CP A	ssignment: sence	No 1 No 2 No 3	1.00 1.00 0.50	CP CP CP	
	CP A	ssignment: sence	No 1 No 2 No 3 No 1	1.00 1.00 0.50 2.00	CP CP CP	
	Pres Rela Tota	ssignment: sence	No 1 No 2 No 3 No 1 No 2	1.00 1.00 0.50 2.00 4.50	CP CP CP	
11	Pres Rela Tota	ssignment:  sence  evant Work  ght of the module grade for the so (5%)  ule Prerequisites:	No 1 No 2 No 3 No 1 No 2	1.00 1.00 0.50 2.00 4.50	CP CP CP	
11 12	Pres  Rela  Yeis 9/18  Mod none	ssignment:  sence  evant Work  ght of the module grade for the so (5%)  ule Prerequisites:	No 1 No 2 No 3 No 1 No 2	1.00 1.00 0.50 2.00 4.50 9 CP	CP CP CP CP	

	Use of the module for other course programs	none	
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Herbert Kuchen		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics
17	Misc.: The students can select be presented at the end of the previous interested students.		d topics. The available topics are at, the available places are assigned to the

# Specialization Quantitative Methods

Module Title english:				Specialization Quantitative Methods						
Cou	Course Program:  Bachelor Information Systems									
1 Module No: VM QM				State: Elective Language of Instruction: German						
2	Turn: irregularly			Duration: 2 semesters				<b>CP:</b> 9	Workload	<b>(h):</b> 270
	Modi	ule Structure	•							
	No	Туре	Co	urse			Stat	e	Workload (h	)
3									Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1	Lecture	Adv	vances in Quantitative	Methods		Com	pulsory	30 h (2 CH)	55
	2	Seminar	Sei	minar in Quantitative M	lethods		Com	pulsory	30 h (2 CH)	120
	3	Seminar	Pre	esentation skills			Com	pulsory	15 h (1 CH)	20
	The n	nodul deeper are subject to	ns in o act	e/integration into curring is ight into a limited top cual scientific research a	ic of QM. and discu	ussion ir	n QM	. The led	ture is held a	is a block
4	The n they cours prere the s Base and n More Cours The t depe litera	nodul deeper are subject to se; according equisites that tudents learn d on the work rhetorical teck over, the mo- se content: opics vary ac nding on tho ture in QM ar	ns in act to the are how k on hniq dule cord se to	sight into a limited top	ic of QM. and discumodule, es QM1 to ic topic o pare and the tutor e to poss questions y, the stu	ussion ir it tighte o QM4. I of QM sta give a t r in adva ible the s in QM. udents s	n QM ns ar In the arting alk. S ance mes . Hen Shoul	The lead deeped seeminates of the balance of the balance of the ladden to be a seeminate of th	eture is held a ens the mather r following the e technical list is like preparite following the achelor thesist earning object o investigate	is a block ematical e lecture, terature. ng slides e talk. i. etives technical
5	The rithey cours prerethe s Base and r More Cours The t depe literatechr	nodul deeper are subject to se; according equisites that tudents learned on the work thetorical technology according on the ture in QM are inques in econing outcome emic:  ving and bein skills:	ns in a care to the are in how k on hnique cord un nom	isight into a limited top cual scientific research a he specific topic of the necessary from module w to work on an scientific this literature, they pre ues are discussed with serves as a perspective ling to actual scientific opics may differ. Anywanderstand the application	ic of QM. and discumodule, es QM1 to ic topic o pare and the tutor e to poss question y, the stu ion of the	ussion ir it tighte o QM4. I of QM state of QM state of QM state of QM. I o	n QM ns ar In the arting talk. S ance mes . Hen shoul c ma	The lead deeped seeminated to the seeminated to	eture is held a ens the mather r following the e technical list s like preparit following the achelor thesist earning object to investigate al models an	is a block ematical e lecture, terature. ng slides e talk. i. etives technical
	The n they cours prere the s Base and n More Cours The t depe litera techn  Learn Acad Know Soft s (amo	nodul deeper are subject to se; according equisites that tudents learned on the work thetorical technology according on tho ture in QM and iques in economics wing and bein skills:  Ing others) m	ns in o act to	risight into a limited top the specific topic of the necessary from module to with this literature, they preduces are discussed with eserves as a perspective ling to actual scientific popics may differ. Anywanderstand the applicational sciences.	ic of QM. and discumodule, es QM1 to ic topic of pare and the tutor e to poss question y, the stu ion of the as of the se	ussion ir it tighte of QM4. If QM standard a trin advantation of QM. If the content of the conte	n QM ns ar In the arting talk. S ance mes . Hen shoul c ma	The lead deeped seeminated to the seeminated to	eture is held a ens the mather r following the e technical list s like preparit following the achelor thesist earning object to investigate al models an	is a block ematical e lecture, terature. ng slides e talk. i. etives technical
5	The rithey cours prerethe s Base and r More Cours The t depe literatechr Learr Acad Know Soft (amo	nodul deeper are subject to se; according equisites that tudents learned on the world hetorical technover, the more se content: opics vary according on the ture in QM and inques in econting outcome emic: ving and bein skills: ang others) more ription of pos	ns in o act to	risight into a limited top the specific topic of the necessary from module we to work on an scientification this literature, they preduces are discussed with eserves as a perspective ling to actual scientification and the application of the sciences.	ic of QM. and discumodule, es QM1 to ic topic o pare and the tutor e to poss question y, the stu ion of the magement	ussion ir it tighte of QM4. If QM stands a trin advantable the sudents see specificate, rhetor	n QM ns ar In the arting talk. S ance mes . Hen shoul c ma	The lead deeped seeminated to the seeminated to	eture is held a ens the mather r following the e technical list s like preparit following the achelor thesist earning object to investigate al models an	is a block ematical e lecture, terature. ng slides e talk. i. etives technical

		Writton Evon			o min	22.2.9/	
	1	Written Exam			o min.	33.3 %	
	2	Scientific paper + presentat	ion	2	o pages + 1h	66.7 %	
9	Study Work: none						
10	The	<b>Prerequisites for Credit Points:</b> The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.					
	СРА	ssignment:					
			No 1		1.00	СР	
	Pre	sence	No 2		1.00	СР	
11			No 3		0.50	СР	
	Pol	evant Work	No 1		2.00	СР	
		evant work	No 2		4.50	СР	
	Tota	al			9 CP		
12		ght of the module grade for the o (5%)	ne overall grade	:			
13	Mod	ule Prerequisites:					
14		ence: ndance of the lecture is stron	gly recommende	ed to w	arrant learning	success.	
	Mob	ility/Acknowledgement:					
15	Use	of the module for other cour	se programs	none			
16		oonsible Lecturer: Dr. Heike Trautmann			<b>Department:</b> School of Bus	iness and Economics	
17	the e	students can select between end of the previous semester. ents.					

# **Specialization Business Administration**

Мо	dule Title english:	Specialization Business Administration			
Course Program: Bachelor Information Systems					
1	Module No: VM BWL	State: Elective	Language of Instruction: German or English		
2	Turn: each semester	<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 5 or 6	<b>CP:</b> 9	Workload (h): 270

#### **Module Structure:**

No	Туре	Type Course	State	Workload (h)	
				Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
1	Lecture	BWL 11 "Advanced Accounting", BWL 14 "Insurance Economics", BWL 15 "Advanced Marketing", BWL 32 "Business Ethics"	Elective	60 h (4 CH)	120
2	Lecture/ Exercise	BWL 9 "Quantitative Marketing", BWL 10 "Management & Governance"	Elective	90 h (6 CH)	90
3	Lecture/ Exercise	BWL 3 "Controlling", BWL 7 "Corporate Finance", BWL 12 "Advanced Taxation", BWL 13 "Specialization in Finance", BWL 16 "Advanced Management"	Elective	60 h (4 CH)	120
4		Practical Training	Compulsory	90 h (6 CH)	0

## **Module Profile:**

## Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

This specialization deepens the student's knowledge from various other courses, especially those from business administration and the first two semesters.

#### **Course content:**

The student can choose from the following courses of the Bachelor studies for business administration:

- BWL 3 Controlling (6 CP, WS)
- BWL 7 Corporate Finance (6 CP, SS)
- BWL 9 Quantitative Marketing (6 CP, SS)
- BWL 10 Management und Governance (6 CP, WS)
- BWL 11 Advanced Accounting (6 CP, WS)
- BWL 12 Advanced Taxation (6 CP, WS)
- BWL 13 Specialization in Finance (6 CP, SS)
- BWL 14 Insurance Economics (6 CP, SS)
- BWL 15 Advanced Marketing (6 CP, SS)
- BWL 16 Advanced Management (6 CP, SS)
- BWL 32 Business Ethics (6 CP, WS)

In these courses, topics from the area of the module (accounting, finance, management, marketing) are covered. In addition, students have to participate in a business administration-

		oriented internship of at least six weeks (15 h/week) in a company. The topics covered in the internship have to be related to at least one course listed above.					
5	Acad Stud abov relat <b>Soft</b>	Learning outcomes: Academic: Students deepen their knowledge of selected areas in the field of business administration (see above) and the courses of the first study year. Application of knowledge and development of related topics are focused.  Soft skills: The aquired soft skils and qualifications depend on the selected course.					
6		<b>cription of possible electives</b> course from the field of busi			oosen (see M	odule Profile).	
7	Exar	nination: Examinations for e	every part of the m	nodule			
	Rele	vant Work:		1		1	
	No	Number and Type; Connect	ion to Course	Duration		Part of final mark in %	
8	1	Modules BWL 3, BWL 6, BW BWL 13, BWL 14, BWL 32: W	•	max. 120 min.		100 %	
	2	BWL16: presentation of cas	se study in group	maximum of 50 powerpoint slides and 45 min.		40 %	
	3	BWL16: written exam		90 min.		60 %	
9	Stud	ly Work: none					
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.						
		pleted.					
	СРА	ssignment:					
	CP A		No 1 (on choice)		2.00 CP		
		ssignment:	No 1 (on choice)		2.00 CP 3.00 CP		
				)			
11		ssignment:	No 2 (on choice)	)	3.00 CP		
11		ssignment:	No 2 (on choice)	)	3.00 CP 2.00 CP		
11	Pre	ssignment:	No 2 (on choice) No 3 (on choice) No 4 (on choice)	on choice)	3.00 CP 2.00 CP 3.00 CP		
11	Pre	ssignment:	No 2 (on choice) No 3 (on choice) No 4 (on choice) No 1 (depending	on choice)	3.00 CP 2.00 CP 3.00 CP 4.00 CP		

13	Module Prerequisites: This module cannot be combined with Module VM P (approved internship), as one of the specializations chosen has to comprise a seminar (PO 2010 §7 (2)).				
14	Presence: See description of the corresponding business administration module.				
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Dr. h.c. Dr. h.c. Jörg Becker  Department: School of Business and Economics				
17	Misc.: A written confirmation of the company where the internation has to describe the length of the internshire reassure that the internship was performed in the area confirmation should list the activities performed during	ip (min 6 weeks, 15 hours per week) and of business administration. For this, the			

# Approved Internship

Mod	dule Ti	tle english:	Approved Internship					
Cou	rse Pro	ogram:		Bachelor Information Systems				
1	Module No: VM P			State: Elective	Language of Instruction: German			
2	Turn: each semester			<b>Duration:</b> 1 semester	Semester: 5 or 6	<b>CP:</b> 9	<b>CP:</b> 9 <b>Workload (h):</b> 27	
	Mod	ule Structur	e:					
	No	Туре	Co	ourse		State	Workload	(h)
3							Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)
	1		In	ternship and correspon	ding documentation	Compulsory	o h (o CH)	270

#### **Module Profile:**

# Purpose of the module/integration into curriculum:

The students are assumed to know and be able to apply the concepts and methods taught in the compulsory courses. The experience gained in the internship can be helpful when writing the bachelor thesis.

## **Course content:**

The approved internship offers students the chance to gain practical experience during their study. The core area of the internship shall be Information Systems, Quantitative Methods, Computer Science or Business Administration. After the internship, the participants have to write a report of about 20 pages documenting how they solved the practical problem which was assigned to them. In addition, they have to present their solution in a talk of about 1 hour using contemporary presentation tools (such as e.g. Powerpoint). The subject of the internship has to be confirmed by the tutor before the internship begins. Depending on the subject, ethical aspects will be covered.

Themes	Learning objectives
Internship	Independently getting acquaintanted with a complex task. Independent application of learned methods and concepts to solve a practical problem.
Report	Describing the developed solution of the given problem in a well-structured, understandable, and precise way in a scientific paper.

# Learning outcomes:

#### Academic

The students gain experience w.r.t. the practical application of the concepts and methods learned in their study. They learn to align theoretical approaches and practical experience.

#### Soft skills

The students learn to write scientific texts and present their contents orally using contemporary presentation tools (such as e.g. Powerpoint). The required skills such as (among others) media

5

	competence, time management, rhetoric, and presentation technique are conveyed in a private discussion with a tutor. Depending on the subject, ethical aspects will be covered.							
6	Description of possible electives within the modules: none							
7	Examination: Examinations for every part of the module							
	Relev No	vant Work: Number and Type; Connecti	on to Course	Duration		Part of final mark in %		
8	1	Report	20 pages		;	50 %		
	2	Presentation		1h		50 %		
9	Study Work: none							
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.							
	CP Assignment:							
	Presence		No 1		0.00	СР		
11	Relevant Work		No 1		4.50	СР		
			No 2		4.50	4.50 CP		
	Tota	ıl	90		9 CP	;P		
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 9/180 (5%)							
13	Module Prerequisites: This module cannot be combined with Module VM BWL (spezialization Business Administration), as one of the specializations chosen has to comprise a seminar (PO 2010 §7 (2)).							
14	Presence: Presence at the collaborating enterprise is mandatory.							
15	Mobility/Acknowledgement:							
	Use of the module for other course programs none							
16		<b>onsible Lecturer:</b> Dr. Herbert Kuchen		<b>Depart</b> Schoo		ness and Economics		
17	Misc.: The rules of the examination office have to be taken into account when applying for an internship. Moreover, the subject of the internship has to be confirmed by the tutor, before the internship begins.							

# **Bachelor Thesis**

Module Title english:  Course Program:			Bachelor Thesis  Bachelor Information Systems					
2	Turn: each semester		Duration: 1 semester	Semester: 5 or 6	<b>CP:</b> 12	Workload (h): 360		
3	Module Structure:							
	No Type		Course		State	Workload (h)		
						Presence (h + CH)	Self- Study (h)	
	1		Bachelor Thesis		Compulsory	o h (o CH)	360	
4	The course The binder	ontents of the secontent: bachelor these pendently in a	edule/integration into cue previous modules will is shall demonstrate that given time frame using cientific text. The thesis	be used in the back t the student is able scientific methods	e to solve a g and that he/	she is able to	•	
4	The course The binder	ontents of the se content: bachelor these pendently in a solution in a s	e previous modules will is shall demonstrate tha a given time frame using	be used in the back t the student is able scientific methods	e to solve a g and that he/	she is able to	•	
4	The constant of the state of th	ontents of the se content: bachelor these pendently in a solution in a s	e previous modules will is shall demonstrate that given time frame using cientific text. The thesis	be used in the back t the student is able scientific methods shall have a size of acquainted with a c ture. Writing a scien	e to solve a g and that he/ approximate omplex subje tific text. Dep	she is able to ly 40 pages. ect and the	describ	
5	The control of the state of the	ontents of the se content: bachelor these condently in a colution in a second s	e previous modules will is shall demonstrate that a given time frame using cientific text. The thesis  Learning objectives  Independently getting cor-res-ponding literal subject, ethical aspect	t the student is able scientific methods shall have a size of acquainted with a cture. Writing a scients will be taken into	e to solve a g and that he/ approximate omplex subje tific text. Dep account.	she is able to ly 40 pages.  ect and the pending on the pending on the lift texts.	ne	
5	The control of the street of t	mes nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis netudents gain over, they leasis in gothers) wr	is shall demonstrate that a given time frame using cientific text. The thesis  Learning objectives  Independently getting cor-res-ponding literal subject, ethical aspect	t the student is able scientific methods shall have a size of acquainted with a cture. Writing a scients will be taken into olication of the learn iterature and to forme management, sel	e to solve a g and that he/ approximate omplex subje tific text. Dep account.	she is able to ly 40 pages.  ect and the pending on the pending on the lift texts.	ne	
5	The control of the second of t	mes nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis netudents gain over, they leaskills: ng others) wr	e previous modules will is shall demonstrate that a given time frame using cientific text. The thesis  Learning objectives  Independently getting cor-res-ponding literal subject, ethical aspect es: experience with the apparant to read the relevant learning scientific texts, time	t the student is able scientific methods shall have a size of acquainted with a cture. Writing a scients will be taken into olication of the learn iterature and to forme management, sel	e to solve a g and that he/ approximate omplex subje tific text. Dep account.	she is able to ly 40 pages.  ect and the pending on the pending on the lift texts.	ne	
	The control of the strength of	mes nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis nelor thesis netudents gain over, they leaskills: ng others) wr	e previous modules will is shall demonstrate that a given time frame using cientific text. The thesis  Learning objectives Independently getting cor¬res¬ponding literal subject, ethical aspect es: experience with the apparent to read the relevant learn to read the relevant leasible electives within the spice of the series	t the student is able scientific methods shall have a size of acquainted with a cture. Writing a scients will be taken into olication of the learn iterature and to forme management, sel	e to solve a g and that he/ approximate omplex subje tific text. Dep account.	she is able to ly 40 pages.  ect and the pending on the pending on the lift texts.	ne	
5	The control of the strength of	mes melor thesis melor thesis melor thesis melor thesis melor thesis melor thesis method thesis meth	e previous modules will is shall demonstrate that a given time frame using cientific text. The thesis  Learning objectives Independently getting cor¬res¬ponding literal subject, ethical aspect es: experience with the apparent to read the relevant learn to read the relevant leasible electives within the spice of the series	t the student is ablescientific methods shall have a size of acquainted with a cture. Writing a scients will be taken into elication of the learniterature and to forme management, selememodules:	e to solve a g and that he/ approximate omplex subje tific text. Dep account.	she is able to ly 40 pages.  ect and the pending on the pending on the lift texts.	ne problem	

9	Study Work: none					
10	Prerequisites for Credit Points: The credit points will be granted after all relevant work and study work have been successfully completed.					
11	CP Assignment:					
	Presence	No 1	0.00 CP			
	Relevant Work No 1		12.00 CP			
	Total		12 CP			
12	Weight of the module grade for the overall grade: 12/180 (6.67%)					
13	Module Prerequisites: none					
14	Presence: none					
15	Mobility/Acknowledgement:					
	Use of the module for other course programs none					
16	Responsible Lecturer: Prof. Dr. Herbert Kuchen		<b>Department:</b> School of Business and Economics			
17	Misc.:					